

Table of Contents

INTRODUCTION	3
QUEEN'S LAW ACHIEVEMENTS IN RESEARCH AND SCHOLARSHIP FOR 2015-16	5
Воокѕ	5
BOOK CHAPTERS	6
JOURNAL ARTICLES	9
ANNOTATIONS, SHORT ARTICLES AND CASE COMMENTS	13
BOOK REVIEWS, EDITORIAL AND MEDIA COMMENTARY, OTHER PUBLICATIONS	15
PAPERS DELIVERED AT SCHOLARLY, PROFESSIONAL OR LAW REFORM CONFERENCES	18
PRESENTATIONS DELIVERED AT SCHOLARLY, PROFESSIONAL OR LAW REFORM CONFERENCES	26
PRESENTATIONS TO JUDICIAL, GOVERNMENTAL AND LEGISLATIVE BODIES	34
REPORTS AND STUDIES FOR GOVERNMENT AND OTHER INSTITUTIONS	36
Awards & Honours	37
EDITORIAL POSITIONS	38
REVIEWS OF SCHOLARSHIP	40
OTHER SCHOLARLY ACTIVITIES TO BE INCLUDED IN THE RESEARCH REPORT	43
CONFERENCES ORGANIZED	47
RESEARCH CONTRACTS	49
FUNDING	49
CONFERENCES AND SYMPOSIA HOSTED OR SPONSORED BY THE FACULTY OF LAW	50
VISITORS TO THE FACULTY OF LAW	50
Named Lectures	50
VISITING SPEAKER SERIES	50
FEMINIST LEGAL STUDIES QUEEN'S SPEAKER SERIES	51
COLLOQUIUM IN LEGAL AND POLITICAL PHILOSOPHY	52
INDIVIDUAL ACHIEVEMENTS IN RESEARCH AND SCHOLARSHIP	53
SHARRYN AIKEN	53
BITA AMANI	54
Martha Bailey	56
BEVERLEY BAINES	58
NICHOLAS BALA	59
KEVIN BANKS	66
ARTHUR COCKFIELD	68
CHRISTOPHER ESSERT	71
David Freedman	72
LESUE GREEN	73

Lynne Hanson	73
GAIL HENDERSON	74
Joshua Karton	75
LISA KELLY	77
LISA KERR	77
Монамед Кнімлі	78
Erik Knutsen	79
KATHLEEN LAHEY	79
NICOLAS LAMP	83
Mary-Jo Maur	84
Nancy McCormack	84
CHERIE METCALF	86
WANJIRU NJOYA	87
Bruce Pardy	88
Patricia Peppin	89
MICHAEL PRATT	89
DARRYL ROBINSON	90
DONALD STUART	92
JEAN THOMAS	94
GRÉGOIRE WEBBER	94
IACOR WEINRIR	97

Introduction

We are proud to present the Queen's Law Faculty Annual Research Report for 2015-2016. It was another two prolific and impressive years for Queen's Law faculty members, who published dozens of books, chapters, articles, and reports on a diverse range of legal topics. Our faculty members also presented their research at conferences around the globe, engaged in many of the most important political and legal debates of the year, hosted visits from prominent scholars from many countries to the Faculty of Law, and organized a wide range of scholarly, professional, and political conferences and other events. As Queen's takes an increasingly prominent place among the country's and the world's great law schools, the pages of this Report show our scholars to be among the most innovative and productive legal scholars anywhere.

- Joshua Karton, Associate Dean (Graduate Studies & Research)



In 2015 and 2016, **23 books and 39 book chapters** written or edited by Queen's Law faculty members were published or translated into other languages. Over **50 journal articles** covered topics including tax havens, the family justice system, copyright use and corporate law.



Approximately **240 papers and presentations** were delivered at conferences and workshops ranging from the International Strategy Meeting of the Center for Economic and Social Rights in Lima, Peru to the International Academy of Law and Mental Health Congress in Vienna, Austria.



Studies and reports to judicial, governmental and legislative bodies addressed such topics as employment standards **complaint resolution**, **tax reform** for Timor-Leste, national standards for **Canada's Child Advocacy centres**, and prisoner litigation.



Queen's Law hosted conferences and workshops on **Trafficking in Women** (FLSQ); **Union Participation** on Boards of Directors (CLCW); and **Workplace Pensions** (CLCW).



In addition, the Faculty of Law hosted over 35 distinguished visitors from around the world, who spoke on topics including **gender equality** in the workplace, the system of **shadow payments**, the **Charter** and the struggle for disability rights, and **Law & Religion**– to cite a few examples.



Interdisciplinary research is among the distinctive strengths of Queen's Law. Many of our scholars undertake work in cognate disciplines, and **collaborate** with researchers in other fields.



Five new faculty members joined our ranks in 2015-16, further enriching the scholarly strength at Queen's Law. **Mohammed Khimji, inaugural David Allgood Professor in Business Law**, expert in corporate securities and commercial transactions. **Gail Henderson**, expert in corporate law and financial regulation. **Lisa Kelly**, expert in criminal and family law. **Jacob Weinrib**, expert in legal philosophy and public law. **Lisa Kerr**, expert in criminal law, sentencing and prison law.

Queen's Law Achievements in Research and Scholarship for 2015-16

BOOKS

Sharry Aiken

(with Galloway, Grey & Macklin) *Migration Law in Canada* (The Netherlands: Kluwer Law International, 2015).

(with Dauvergne, Galloway, Grey & Macklin) *Immigration and Refugee Law: Cases, Materials and Commentary,* 2nd ed (Toronto: Emond Montgomery Publications, 2015).

Nicolas Bala

(with Swan & Adamski) Contracts: Cases, Notes & Materials, 9th ed (Toronto: LexisNexis, 2015).

Arthur Cockfield

Introduction to Legal Ethics, 2nd ed (Toronto: LexisNexis, 2013 and 2016).

(with O'Brien & Brown) Student Edition of the Income Tax Act, 5th and 6th eds (Toronto: Thomson Reuters Carswell, 2015 and 2016).

(editor, with Edgar & O'Brien) *Materials on Canadian Income Tax,* 15th ed (Toronto: Thomson Reuters Carswell, 2015).

Lisa Kelly

(editor, with Ivo Entchev) *Judicious Restraint: The Life and Law of Justice Marshall E. Rothstein* (Toronto: LexisNexis, 2016).

Erik Knutsen

(with Stempel) Stempel & Knutsen on Insurance Coverage, 4th ed (WoltersKluewer: 2015).

(with Walker et al.) *The Civil Litigation Process: Cases and Materials*, 8th ed (Emond Montgomery Publications, 2015).

Kathleen Lahey

The Alberta Disadvantage: Gender, Taxation, and Income Inequality (Edmonton, AB: University of Alberta Parkland Institute, 2015).

Equal Worth: Designing Effective Pay Equity Laws for Alberta (Edmonton, AB: University of Alberta Parkland Institute, 2016).

(with Pham Thu Hien) Gender Equality and Taxation in Vietnam (Hanoi, VN: UN Women, 2016).

Nancy McCormack

(with Papadopoulos and Cotter) *The Practical Guide to Canadian Legal Research*, 4th ed (Toronto: Carswell, 2015).

(with Bueckert) The Annotated Federal Interpretation Act (Toronto: Carswell, 2016).

Bruce Pardy

Ecolawgic: The Logic of Ecosystems and the Rule of Law (Fifth Forum Press, 2015).

Michael Pratt

(with Berryman et al) Remedies: Cases and Materials, 7th ed (Emond Montgomery Publications, 2016).

Donald Stuart

(with Coughlan) Learning Canadian Criminal Law, 13th ed (Toronto: Carswell Thomson Reuters, 2015).

(with Tanovich and Dufraimont) *Evidence: Principles and Problems*, 11th ed (Toronto: Carswell Thomson Reuters, 2015).

(with Quigley) Learning Canadian Criminal Procedure, 12th ed (Toronto: Carswell Thomson Reuters, 2016).

Jacob Weinrib

Dimensions of Dignity: The Theory and Practice of Modern Constitutional Law (Cambridge, UK: Cambridge University Press, 2016).

BOOK CHAPTERS

Bita Amani

"Consuming "DNA as Chemicals" and Chemicals as Food" in Dayna Nadine Scott, ed, *Our Chemical Selves:* Gender, Toxics, and Environmental Health (Vancouver: UBC Press, 2015) 142.

Martha Bailey

"Canada's Conflicted Approach to International Child Abduction" in William Atkin, ed, *International Survey of Family Law* (Jordan Publishing, 2016) 81.

"Setting Boundaries" in William Atkin, ed, International Survey of Family Law (Jordan Publishing, 2015) 21.

"Criminal Law and Polygamy" in Janet Bennion, ed, *The Polygamy Question* (Utah: Utah State University Press, 2015).

Beverley Baines

"Polygamy: Who Speaks for Women?" in Rubenstein & Young, eds, *The Public Law of Gender: From the Local to the Global* (Cambridge: Cambridge University Press, 2016) 219.

Nicholas Bala

(with Thomson) "Family Mediation and Alternative Dispute Resolution in Canada" in Dominic D'Abate & Angela Ficca, eds, Family Mediation in Canada: Yesterday, Today and Tomorrow (Montreal: Children Now, 2015) 10.

(with Carrington) "The Changing Nature of Youth Justice: Assessing the Impact of the *Youth Criminal Justice Act*" in Julian Roberts & Michelle Grossman eds, *Criminal Justice in Canada: A Reader*, 5th ed (Toronto: Nelson Education, 2015) 265.

(with Birnbaum & Cyr) "Judicial Interviews of Children in Canada's Family Courts" in Tali Gal & Benedetta Durmay, eds, *International Perspectives and Empirical Findings on Child Participation* (New York: Oxford University Press, 2015) 135.

(with Brubacher, Price & Roberts) "Investigative Interviewing of Witnesses and Victims in Canada" in Walsh, Oxburgh, Redlich & Myklebust, eds, Contemporary Developments and Practices in Investigative Interviewing and Interrogation: International Perspectives: Volume 1- Victims and Witnesses (London and New York: Routledge Press, 2016) 245.

"Emotional Abuse, Parental Alienation & High Conflict Separations," in K. Lynch & A. Scully-Hill, eds, International Perspectives on Disputes About Children and Child Protection, Volume 2 (Hong Kong: Chinese University Press, 2015) 31.

"Responding to Juvenile Crime in Canada: Law Reform Reduces Use of Courts & Custody Despite 'Law-and-Order' Rhetoric" in Tamar R. Birckhead & Solange Mouthaan, eds, *The Future of Juvenile Justice: Procedure and Practice from a Comparative Perspective* (Durham, NC: Carolina Academic Press, 2016) 81.

(with Saini, Johnston & Fidler) "Empirical Studies of Alienation" in L.M. Drozd, M. Saini & N. Olesen eds, Parenting Plan Evaluations: Applied Research for the Family Court, 2nd ed (New York: Oxford University Press, 2016) 374.

(with Drozd) "Introduction" in Abigail Judge & Robin Deutsch, eds, Family-Based Interventions For Children's Resistance, Rejection and Alienation: Overcoming Barriers and other Clinical Approaches (New York: Oxford University Press, 2016) 1.

"Canada's Controversy Over Best Interests and Post-separation Parenting" in Elaine Sutherland & Lesley-Anne Barnes-Macfarlane, eds, *Implementing Article 3 of the United Nations Convention on the Rights of the Child: Best Interests, Welfare and Well-being* (Cambridge, UK: Cambridge University Press, 2016) 233.

(with Leckey) "Les droits de la personne et le litige en protection de l'enfance", in *Droit L'enfant et le litige* en matière de protection (Québec: Presses de l'Université du Québec, 2016) 185.

Kevin Banks

(with R. Nunin & A. Topo) "The Lasting Influence of Legal Origins: Workplace Discrimination, Social Inclusion and the Law in Canada, the United States and the European Union", in M. Finkin and G. Mundlak, eds, Handbook of Comparative Labour and Employment Law (Edward Elgar Publishing, 2015).

Arthur Cockfield

"Foreword" in Kerzner and Chodikoff, eds, *International Tax Evasion in the Global Information Age* (Toronto: Irwin Law, 2016) xix.

"Tax Law and Technology Change" in Roger Brownsword and Eloise Scotford, eds, *Oxford Handbook on the Law and Regulation of Technology* (London, UK: Oxford University Press, 2016).

"Canadian Tax Treaty Interpretation" in Eduardo Baistrocchi, ed, A Global Analysis of Tax Treaty Disputes (London, UK: Cambridge University Press, 2016).

Christopher Essert

"A theory of Legal Obligation" in Sciaraffa and Waluchow, eds, *The Legacy of Ronald Dworkin* (Oxford, UK: Oxford University Press, 2016) 245.

David Freedman

"Administration of Trusts" in *The Law Of Trusts: A Contextual Approach*, 3rd ed (Toronto: Emond Montgomery Publications, 2015).

"Dependants' Support" and "Substitute Decision-Making" in *Oosterhoff on Wills*, 8th ed (Toronto: Carswell Thomson Reuters, 2016).

Leslie Green

"Law and the Role of a Judge" in K.K. Ferzan and S.J. Moore, eds, *Legal, Moral, and Metaphysical Truths* (Oxford, UK: Oxford University Press, 2016) 322.

Joshua Karton

"Beyond the "Harmonious Confucian": International Commercial Arbitration and the Impact of Chinese Cultural Values" in Legal Thoughts between the East and the West in the Multilevel Legal Order: Liber Amicorum in Honor of Professor Herbert Han-pao Ma (Singapore: Springer, 2016) 519.

(with Shervill) "New Wine in Old Bottles: Corrupt Contracts in Canadian Private Law" in *The Civil Law Consequences of Corruption in International Commercial Contracts* (Switzerland: Springer, 2015) 37.

Kathleen Lahey

"Women and Taxation" in Dan Hind, ed, *The Greatest Invention: Tax and the Campaign for a Just Society* (Oxford, UK: Tax Justice Network, 2015).

Nancy McCormack

"Mapp v. Ohio, 367 U.S. 495 (1961)" in *Privacy Rights in the Digital Age* (Encyclopedia) (Amenia, NY: Grey House Publishing, 2015) 343.

Wanjiru Njoya

"The Contract of Employment, Corporate Law and Labour Income" in Mark Freedland, ed, *The Contract of Employment* (Oxford UK, Oxford University Press, 2016).

"The EU Framework of Information and Consultation: Implications for Trades Unions and Industrial Democracy" in A. Bogg, C. Costello and ACL Davies, eds, *Research Handbook on EU Labour Law* (Edward Elgar Publishing, 2016).

Darryl Robinson

"Serving the Interests of Justice: Amnesties, Truth Commissions and the International Criminal Court" in Cassese, Jessberger, Cryer & De, eds, *International Criminal Law* (New York: Routledge, 2016) 317.

(with Piragoff) "Article 30" in Triffterer & Ambos, eds, *The Rome Statute of the International Criminal Court,* 3rd ed (Munich/Oxford: CH Beck/Hart, 2015) 1111.

"Crimes Against Humanity: A Better Policy on 'Policy'" in Stahn, ed, *The Law and Practice of the International Criminal Court* (Oxford, UK: Oxford University Press, 2015) 705.

Jean Thomas

"Our Rights But Whose Duties? Reconceptualizing Rights in an Era of Globalization" in Scolnicov, ed, Boundaries of State, Boundaries of Rights: Human Rights, Private Actors, and Positive Obligations (Cambridge, UK: Cambridge University Press, 2016).

Grégoire Webber

"On the Loss of Rights" in G. Huscroft, B.W. Miller, and G. Webber, eds, *Proportionality and the Rule of Law:* Rights, Reasoning, Justification (New York: Cambridge University Press, 2014).

"Introduction" in G. Huscroft, B.W. Miller, and G. Webber, eds, *Proportionality and the Rule of Law: Rights, Reasoning, Justification* (New York: Cambridge University Press, 2014).

JOURNAL ARTICLES

Bita Amani

"Disabused of Copyright's Use?: Not Quite But You Had Me at Non-use" (2016) 29 Intellectual Property Journal 141.

Martha Bailey

"Revisiting the Best Interests of the Child Principle" (2016) Supreme Court Law Review, forthcoming.

(with Amy Kaufman) "Should Civil Marriage be Opened up to Multiple Parties?" (2015) 64 Emory Law Journal 1747.

Beverley Baines

"Constitutionalizing Women's Equality Rights: There is Always Room for Improvement" (2015/16) 37.2:1 Atlantis: Critical Studies in Gender, Culture and Social Justice 112.

Nicolas Bala

"Reducing Use Of Courts & Custody For Youth Offenders Despite 'Get Tough' On Crime Talk: The Youth Criminal Justice Act & Bill C-10" (2015) 78 Saskatchewan Law Review 127.

"Bringing Canada's Divorce Act into the New Millennium: Enacting a Child-Focused Parenting Law" (2015) 40 Queen's Law Journal 425.

(with Finlay, De Filippis & Hunter) "Child Welfare Adolescents & the Youth Justice System: Failing to Respond Effectively to Crossover Youth" (2015) 19 Canadian Criminal Law Review 129.

(with Birnbaum& Boyd) "The Canadian Experience with Views of the Child Reports: A Valuable Addition to the Toolbox?" (2016) 16 International Journal of Law, Policy and the Family 145.

(with Thomson) "Motherisk and Charter Orders for Experts for Parents in Child Welfare Cases" (2016) 35 Canadian Family Law Quarterly 199.

(with Birnbaum, Saini & Sohani) "Shared Parenting: Ontario Case law and Social Science Research" (2016) 35 Canadian Family Law Quarterly 139.

(with Saini & Birnbaum) "Access to Justice in Ontario's Family Justice System" (2016) 37 Windsor Review of Legal and Social Issues 1.

(with Saini, Birnbaum & McLarty) "Understanding Pathways to Family Dispute Resolution and Justice Reforms: Ontario Court File Analysis & Survey of Professionals" (2016) 54 Family Court Review 382.

(with Hubbard, Saykaly, Lee, Lindsay & Talwar) "Children's recall accuracy for repeated events over multiple interviews: Comparing information types" (2016) 23:6 Psychiatry, Psychology and Law 849.

(with Hebert) "Children Resisting Contract: What's a Lawyer to Do?" (2016) 36 Canadian Family Law Quarterly 1.

(with Birnbaum & Saini) "Canada's First Integrated Domestic Violence Court: Examining Family and Criminal Court Outcomes at the Toronto I.D.V.C." (2016) Journal of Family Violence DOI 10.1007/s10896-016-9886-z.

Kevin Banks

"Reasonable Accommodation as Equal Opportunity in Canadian Employment" (2016) 93 Bulletin of Comparative Labour Relations 47.

Arthur Cockfield

"Breaking Bad: What Does the First Major Tax Haven Leak Tell Us?" (2016) 83:8 Tax Notes International 691.

"Big Data and Tax Haven Secrecy" (2016) 18 Florida Tax Review 483.

(with MacArthur) "Country-by-Country Reporting and Commercial Confidentiality" (2015) 63 Canadian Tax Journal 627.

"David Foster Wallace on Tax Policy, How to be an Adult and Other Mysteries of the Universe" (2015) 12 Pittsburgh Tax Review 89.

"The Limits of the International Tax Regime as a Commitment Projector" (2013) 33 Virginia Tax Review 59 (reprinted in Reuven Avi-Yonah, Advanced Introduction to International Tax Law (London: Edward Elgar Publishing, 2016) 638).

Christopher Essert

"Intentional Action and Law" (2016) Jurisprudence DOI 10.1080/20403313.2016.1237569.

"Legal Powers in Private Law" (2016) Legal Theory DOI 10.1017/S1352325216000033.

"Nuisance and the Normative Boundaries of Ownership" (2016) 52 Tulsa Law Review 101.

"Property and Homelessness" (2016) 44 Philosophy and Public Affairs 266.

Leslie Green

"The Forces of Law" (2016) 29 Ratio Juris 164.

Lynne Hanson

(with Fitzpatrick & Abo-El Ella) "Interdisciplinary Teaching Strategies for Mental Health Law" (2015) 39 International Journal of Law and Psychiatry 1.

Gail Henderson

"Could Community Contribution Companies Improve Access to Justice?" (2016) 94:2 The Canadian Bar Review 209.

(with Lund, A., Bangsund, C., Kodar, F., Liao, C., & Senthe, S.) "Reconciliation in the Corporate-Commercial Classroom" (2016) 2:1 Lakehead Law Journal 49.

Joshua Karton

"Reducing the Impact of Mistranslated Testimony in International Arbitral Hearings" (2016) 9:2 Contemporary Asia Arbitration Journal 197.

"The Structure of International Arbitration Law and the Exercise of Arbitral Authority" (2015) 8:2 Contemporary Asia Arbitration Journal 229.

"The Arbitral Role in Contractual Interpretation" (2015) 6:1 Journal of International Dispute Settlement 1.

Lisa Kelly

"The Work of Ideology in Canadian Legal Thought" (2016) 74 Supreme Court Law Review 27.

Lisa Kerr

"The Right to Maximum Prisoner Liberty?" (2016) 26 Criminal Reports (7th) 245–250

"Judging a Joint Submission: Comparing the US and Canada on the Judicial Role in Plea Bargaining" (2016) 32 Criminal Reports (7th) 22–30

"Easy Prisoner Cases" (2015) 71 Supreme Court Law Review (2d) 235-262

Mohamed Khimji

(with Viner, J.) "Oppression – Reducing Canadian Corporate Law to a Muddy Default" (2016) 47 Ottawa Law Review 123.

(with Nicholls, C. C.) "Piercing the Corporate Veil in the Canadian Common Law Courts – An Empirical Study" (2015) 41 Queen's Law Journal 207.

(with Nicholls, C. C.) "Corporate Veil Piercing and Allocation of Liability – Diagnosis and Prognosis" (2015) 30 Banking and Finance Law Review 211.

(with Nicholls, C. C.) "Piercing the Corporate Veil Reframed as Evasion and Concealment" (2015) 48 University of British Columbia Law Review 401.

Erik Knutsen

"Patchwork Contextualism in the Anglo-Canadian Law of Insurance Policy Interpretation: Implications for the Law of Liability Insurance" (2015) 68 Rutgers University Law Review 415.

Kathleen Lahey

"Uncovering Women in Taxation: The Gender Impact of Detaxation, Tax Expenditures, and Joint Tax/Benefit Units" (2015) 52:2 Osgoode Hall Law Journal 429.

Nicolas Lamp

"The Club Approach to Multilateral Trade Lawmaking" (2016) 49 Vanderbilt Journal of Transnational Law 107.

"Value and Exchange in Multilateral Trade Lawmaking" (2016) 4 London Review of International Law 7

Nancy McCormack

"Bills Sent by Mistake: Canada's Bill C-479 (2014) and the Long History of Sending the Wrong Version of a Bill From One House of Parliament to the Other" (2015) 9 Journal Of Parliamentary And Political Law 307.

Bruce Pardy

"Not Good or Bad but Different: Free Markets, Subjective Preferences, and Labels for Genetically Modified Foods" (2016) 29 Journal of Environmental Law and Practice 347.

"The Unbearable License of Being the Executive: A Response to Stacey's Permanent Environmental Emergency" (2015) 52 Osgoode Hall Law Journal 1029.

"Towards an Environmental Rule of Law" (2015) 17 Asia Pacific Journal of Environmental Law 163.

Darryl Robinson

(with MacNeil) "The Tribunals and the Renaissance of International Criminal Law: Three Themes" (2016) 110 American Journal of International Law 191.

"Inescapable Dyads: Why the ICC Cannot Win" (2015) 28 Leiden Journal of International Law 323.

Grégoire Webber

"Loyal Opposition and the political constitution" (2016) Oxford Journal of Legal Studies, forthcoming (published online August 2016).

"The Question Why and the Common Good" (2016) Jurisprudence, forthcoming (published online November 2016).

"Asking why in the study of human affairs" (2015) 60 American Journal of Jurisprudence 51.

ANNOTATIONS, SHORT ARTICLES AND CASE COMMENTS

Nicholas Bala

(with Birnbaum) "How Family Disputes Are Really Settled", Lawyers Weekly (20 April 2015).

(with Birnbaum) "Views of the child: Interview reports offer less intrusive way of protecting children's rights", Lawyers Weekly (25 September 2015).

(with Kelly) "More harm than good: Repealing reasonable correction defence could backfire", Lawyers Weekly (19 February 2016).

"Foreword" in *Practitioner's Guide to Youth Court Proceedings* (Toronto: Emond Montgomery Publications, 2016).

Donald Stuart

Annotation of R. v. O'Hara-Salmon (2015) 16 CR (7th) 167.

Annotation of *R. v. Blair* (2015) 16 CR (7th) 379.

Annotation of R. v. Newman (2015) 16 CR (7th) 53.

Annotation of R. v. Lilgert (2015) 16 CR (7th) 346.

Annotation of Carter v. Canada (A.G.) (2015) 17 CR (7th) 5.

Annotation of *R. v. Goleski* (2015) 17 CR (7th) 55.

Annotation of R. v. Schmaltz (2015) 17 C.R. (7th) 281.

Annotation of R. v. Campione (2015) 17 C.R. (7th) 381.

Annotation of R. v. Evans (2015) 18 CR (7th) 40.

Annotation of Henry v. B.C. (A.G.) (2015) 18 CR (7th) 342.

"Widening the Public Confidence Ground to Deny Bail Will Worsen Deplorable Detention Realities" (2015) 19 CR (7th) 337.

Annotation of R. v. Tinker (2015) 20 CR (7th) 175.

Annotation of R. v. Dang (2015) 21 CR (7th) 87.

Annotation of R. v. Bengy (2015) 21 CR (7th) 105.

Annotation of R. v. Evans (2015) 21 CR (7th) 135.

Annotation of R. v. White (2015) 21 CR (7th) 390.

Annotation of R. v. Ahmed-Kadir (2015) 22 CR (7th) 3.

Annotation of Wilson v. B.C. (2015) 23 CR (7th) 45.

Annotation of *R. v. Neville* (2015) 23 CR (7th) 222.

Annotation of R. v. Hill (2015) 23 CR (7th) 226.

Annotation of R. v. Berger (2016) 24 CR (7th) 174.

Annotation of R. v. Appulonappa (2016) 24 CR (7th) 387.

Annotation of R. v. Diamond (2016) 25 CR (7th) 284.

Annotation of R. v. Ting (2016) 26 CR (7th) 4.

Annotation of *R. v. Johnston* (2016) 26 CR (7th) 148.

"Ghomeshi: Dangers in Overreacting to this High Profile Acquittal" (2016) 27 CR (7th) 47.

Annotation of R. v. F(T) (2016) 27 CR (7th) 66.

"Pragmatism and Inconsistency from the Supreme Court on Mandatory Minimums" (2016) 27 CR (7th) 245.

Annotation of R. v. McGuffie (2016) 28 CR (7th) 245.

Annotation of R. v. Pino (2016) 28 CR (7th) 270.

"Saeed: A Pragmatic, Limited Police Power to Take Penile Swabs Without a Warrant" (2016) 29 CR (7th) 51.

Annotation of R. v. Villaroman (2016) 30 CR (7th) 225.

BOOK REVIEWS, EDITORIAL AND MEDIA COMMENTARY, OTHER PUBLICATIONS

Arthur Cockfield

"An Atheist Defends Christ", The Globe and Mail (23 December 2016).

"Where the Great Pains Begin: Hip Fans Deserve Better Ticket Laws", The Globe and Mail (8 June 2016).

(with Christian Leuprecht) "Canada Revenue Agency Needs a New Playbook", The Globe and Mail (5 May 2016).

Gail Henderson

(with Hare) "Enabling Local Investing in Alberta: The Role of Community Economic Development Investment Funds (CEDIFs)", *Momentum* (September 2016).

Lisa Kerr

"Why Rules on Solitary Confinement Must be Written in Law", *The Globe and Mail* (May 2016), online: http://www.theglobeandmail.com/opinion/why-rules-on-solitary-confinement-must-be-written-in-law/article29809838/>.

"Fewer Inmates in Solitary Makes the Case for Reform", The *Globe and Mail* (February 2016), online: http://www.theglobeandmail.com/opinion/fewer-inmates-in-solitary-makes-the-case-for-legal-reforms/article28804854/.

Book Review of *Appealing to Justice: Prisoner Grievances, Rights and Carceral Logic* by Kitty Calavita and Valerie Jenness (*British Journal of Criminology*, 2016).

Book Review of Sister Wives, Surrogates and Sex Workers: Outlaws by Choice? by Angela Campbell, Canadian Journal of Women and the Law, Vol. 28, No. 3 (2016).

Kathleen Lahey

Numerous op-eds and media interviews, 2015/2016.

"Childcare expenses: Of pivotal economic importance in this election", Juris Diction (6 October 2015).

Nancy McCormack

"Canada's Criminal Justice System Has 'Lost its Way' According to its Supreme Court" (2016) 24:3 Australian Law Librarian 84.

"Debtor-Creditor Law" (2015) 41:1 Canadian Law Library Review 21.

"Quebec Becomes the First Province to Implement Physician-Assisted Dying" (2016) 24:1-2 Australian Law Librarian 40.

"Book Review: The Law-Making Process, Seventh Edition", American Association of Law Libraries Spectrum Blog (August 22, 2016), online: http://www.aallnet.org/Blogs/spectrum-blog/61734.html>.

"Like to bake? Canada's Supreme Court Okays Medical Marijuana Cookies", American Association of Law Libraries Spectrum Blog (3 December 2015), online: http://www.aallnet.org/Blogs/spectrum-blog>.

"Canada's Niqab Debate: In the Midst of a National Election, the Federal Court Weighs in" (2015) 23:3-4 Australian Law Librarian 172.

"Social Media, the Law and Breastfeeding in Public" (2015) 23:2 Australian Law Librarian 116.

"Canada's Supreme Court and the Long Gun Registry: A Sad Victory" (2015) 23:1 Australian Law Librarian 50.

"Future Library: Unfortunately, You Won't Live Long Enough to See It", American Association of Law Libraries Spectrum Blog (26 June 2015), online: http://www.aallnet.org/Blogs/spectrum-blog>.

"Canada's Supreme Court rules Mandatory Sentences Unconstitutional", 19:9 AALL Spectrum 2 (1 July 2015), online: American Association of Law Libraries, online: http://www.aallnet.org/mm/Publications/spectrum/spectrum-online/Canada-News-2.html.

"Edward Snowden and Canada's Anti-terrorism Bill C-51" (2015) 22:4 Australian Law Librarian 232.

"News from North of the Border: Physician-Assisted Suicide and Canada's Supreme Court", 19:4 AALL Spectrum 3 (February 2015), online: http://www.aallnet.org/mm/Publications/spectrum/Spectrum-Online/Canada-News.html.

Darryl Robinson

"Feeling A Way Forward for International Justice – ICC, Africa and the World", *EJIL: Talk!* (22 November 2016).

"Take the Long View of International Justice", EJIL: Talk! (24 October 2016).

"The Mexican War on Drugs and the Boundaries of Crimes Against Humanity", EJIL: Talk! (23 May 2015).

Grégoire Webber

"Gregoire Webber: "Una Constitución debe ser del pueblo, por el pueblo y para el pueblo", Interview by Editor, *Pulso* [Chile] (26 April 2016).

"Grégoire Webber y proceso constituyente: "La gente tiene que reconocer a la nueva constitución como la válida"", Interview by Editor, *Pulso* [Chile] (23 September 2015).

"The Two Party System Is Imperfect, but More Effective", *The New York Times: Room for Debate* (9 September 2015).

"Our nine-person amending formula", *The National Post* (29 June 2015) (online title: "Changing the constitution is easy — if you're a Supreme Court Justice").

"The Current System Holds Parties and Candidates to Account", *The New York Times: Room for Debate* (6 May 2015).

"The Charter Party and the work of Parliament", IRPP Policy Options: Perspectives Blog (27 January 2016).

"Past, present, and justice in the exercise of judicial power", Judicial Power Project Blog (5 November 2015).

"The remaking of the Canadian constitution", Constitutional Law Group Blog (1 July 2015).

(with Graham Fee) "Convention wisdom and the Human Rights Act", Constitutional Law Group Blog (15 June 2015).

Jacob Weinrib

Book Review of Why Law Matters by Alon Harel (2016) 29 Canadian Journal of Law & Jurisprudence 267.

Book Review of *The Age of Dignity: Human Rights and Constitutionalism in Europe* by Catherine Dupré (8 July 2016) online: http://www.iconnectblog.com/2016/07/book-review-jacob-weinrib-on-catherine-dupres-the-age-of-dignity-human-rights-and-constitutionalism-in-europe>.

PAPERS DELIVERED AT SCHOLARLY, PROFESSIONAL OR LAW REFORM CONFERENCES

Sharryn Aiken

"The Criminalization of Asylum Seekers" (Plenary Panelist at the Canadian Association of Refugee and Forced Migration Studies Conference, Ryerson University, 14 May 2005).

"Shifting Terrain: Human Smuggling and the Right to Asylum" (Paper delivered at the Refugee Research Network Conference, Centre for Refugee Studies, York University, 16 June 2015).

"Wrestling with Notions of 'Illegality': Keita's Journey as Migration Story" (Paper delivered at the Workshop on The Figure of the Migrant in Law and Literature, The Department of Criminology, Ryerson University, Department of Comparative Literature, Université de Montréal, and Hans & Tamar Oppenheimer Chair in Public International Law, Faculty of Law, McGill University, 13 October 2016).

Bita Amani

"Biopatenting and Industrial Policy Discourse: Decoding the Message of Biomedia on the Limits of Agents and Audiences" (Paper delivered at the Law and the Curated Body Conference, York University Interdisciplinary Conference, 26-28 March 2015).

"Exhausting Production: Digital Works, Technological Neutrality, and Monopolizing Copies" (Paper delivered at the Law and Society Association International Conference, Seattle, Washington, 28 May-June 1 2015).

"Reproduction, Monopolizing Copies, and the (Im)Balance in Copyright Law" (Paper delivered at Unpack SODRAC: Technological Change and Copyright Tariffs after CBC v. SODRAC Symposium, Osgoode Hall Law School, York University, 25 February 2016).

(with Carys Craig) "The Jus of Use: Trademarks In Transition" (Paper delivered at the 138th International Trademark Association, Annual Meeting and Conference, Orlando Florida, 21-25 May 2016).

"Plants v. Zombies: Final Appeal of Property, Trespass, Nuisance, and Claims to Genetic Resources In the Sovereign and Supreme Court of Gaea" (Paper delivered at Panel presentation: Narrative, Resources and Equality (CRN 38) delivered at the Law and Society Association Conference, New Orleans, Louisiana, 2-5 June 2016).

"Authoring Identity: Copyright, Privacy and Commodity Dissonance in the Digital Age" (Paper delivered at the Louisiana State University Conference: By Any Others' Name: A Conference on Law, Authorship, Appropriation, Baton Rouge, Louisiana, 28-29 October 2016).

"Authoring Identity: Copyright, Privacy and Commodity Dissonance in the Digital Age" (Paper delivered at the first Canadian Privacy Law Workshop, University of Toronto, 18-19 November 2016).

Martha Bailey

"Judicial Jurisdiction Rules for Family Law Matters" (Paper delivered at the CJPTA: A Decade of Progress, Toronto, 21 October 2016).

"Family Law and the Realities of Family Life" (Paper delivered at the International Society of Family Law conference, Moran, Wyoming, 22-24 May 2016).

"Marriage Law in Jane Austen's World" (Paper delivered at the Jane Austen Society of North American conference, Living in Jane Austen's World, Louisville, Kentucky, 9-11 October 2015).

Beverley Baines

"Canada: Framing Litigation as Constitution-Enhancing" (Paper delivered at the Conference on Gender and Constitution-Making, European University Institute, Florence, Italy, 16-17 October 2015).

"Identifying Canada's First Women Law Professors" (Paper delivered at the Conference of International Working Group for Comparative Studies of Legal Professions on Gender and Careers in the Legal Academy, Fern University in Hagen (held in Oberwesel), Germany, 8-11 May 2016).

"Does Sex Equality Have a Future?" (Paper delivered at the Conference on Section 15 of the Charter, York Centre for Public Policy and Law, Osgoode Hall Law School, 13 May 2016).

Nicholas Bala

(with Chaput) "The Obligation to Support Adult Children: Adulthood Delayed" (Paper delivered at the National Judicial Institute Family Law Program, Banff Alberta, 4 February 2015).

(with Chaput) "The Obligation to Support Adult Children: When Does "Childhood" End?" (Paper delivered at the Law Society of Upper Canada, Family Law Summit, Toronto, 31 March 2015).

(with Hunter) "Parental Alienation: Context, Challenges and Recent Ontario Cases" (Paper delivered at the Modern Families Symposium, Law Society of Upper Canada, Toronto, 5 May 2015).

(with Thomson) "Expert Evidence in Child Protection Cases" (Paper delivered at the Ontario Court of Justice Family Law Institute, Niagara-on-the-Lake, Ontario, 9 September 2015).

(with Birnbaum, Polak & Sohani) "Shared Parenting: Ontario Case Law and Social Science Research" (Paper delivered at the National Judicial Institute, Family Law Program, Toronto, 3 February 2016).

(with Hebert) "Children Resisting Contact: What's a Judge to Do?" (Paper delivered at the National Judicial Institute, Family Law Program, Toronto, 4 February 2016).

(with Maur) "Determining Costs Quantum in Ontario Family Litigation: The Utility of Tariffs" (Paper delivered at the Ontario Family Law Rules Committee, 5 April 2016).

(with Watt) "Expert Evidence and Assessments in Family Cases: Recent Developments" (Paper delivered at the Continuing Legal Education Program on Recent Developments and Complex Issues in Evidence in Family Proceedings, Osgoode Hall Law School, 9 May 2016).

"The *Motherisk Review* and the Challenge of Expert Evidence in Child Welfare Cases" (Paper delivered at the Advanced Issues in Child Protection Law, Ontario Bar Association, Toronto, 13 May 2016).

"Support for Adult Children: When Does Childhood End?" (Paper delivered at the National Family Law Program, St. John's Newfoundland, 12 July 2016).

(with Hebert) "Children Resisting Contact: A Family Functioning Problem" (Paper delivered at the National Family Law Program, St. John's Newfoundland, 12 July 2016).

Arthur Cockfield

"Designing Optimal Cross-border Tax Information Exchange Laws and Policies" (Paper delivered at the Canadian Privacy Law Workshop, University of Toronto Faculty of Law, 18 November 2016).

"The Past, Present and Future of Cross-border Tax Information Exchange" and "Designing Optimal Optimal Cross-border Tax Law Information Exchange Laws and Policies" (Keynote Speech and Paper delivered at the Common Reporting Standard Conference, Canadian Institute, Toronto, 18 October 2016).

"Designing Optimal Cross-border Tax Information Exchange Laws and Policies" (Paper delivered at the New York University Law School Conference on Human Rights and International Tax Law, New York, 24 September 2016).

"Evaluating Canadian and U.S. Anti-Terrorism Financing Laws" (Paper delivered at the Fulbright Conference on 'Canada, the United States and Islamic Extremism: Confronting Terror', University of Hawai'i at Mānoa, 27 February 2016).

"Big Data and Tax Haven Secrecy" (Paper delivered at the Faculty Speaker Series, Thomas Jefferson School of Law, San Diego, 15 February 2016).

"Big Data and Tax Haven Secrecy" (Paper delivered at the Annual Meeting of the Canadian Tax Foundation, Academic Panel, Montreal, 23 November 2015).

"Big Data and Tax Haven Secrecy" (Paper delivered at the Conference on Resolving Tax Treaty Disputes: A Global Analysis, London School of Economics Department of Law, London, United Kingdom, 27 October 2015).

"Canadian Tax Treaty Dispute Resolution Processes" (Paper delivered at the Conference on Resolving Tax Treaty Disputes: A Global Analysis, London School of Economics Department of Law, London, United Kingdom, 26 October 2015).

"Big Data and Tax Haven Secrecy," (Paper delivered at the Stanford Program in International Legal Studies at 20 Symposium, Stanford University Law School, Palo Alto, California, 17 October 2015).

"Country by Country Reporting and Commercial Confidentiality" (Paper delivered at the University of Waterloo Tax Workshop, Toronto, 2 June 2015).

"Big Data and Offshore Tax Evasion: A Taxonomy" (Paper delivered at the Eleventh Annual Conference on Technology, Knowledge and Society: Big Data and The Politics of Participation in the Digital Age, UC Berkeley, Berkeley, California, 23 February 2015).

Christopher Essert

"Property in the the Society of Equals" (Paper delivered at the Property Works in Progress Workshop, Boston University School of Law, 22-24 September 2016).

"Intentional Transaction and the Form of the Just" (Paper delivered at the Legal Philosophy Workshop, Dartmouth University, February 2016).

"Intentional Transaction and the Form of the Just" (Paper delivered at the Tort Law and The Philosophy of Action, Birmingham University, 2016).

David Freedman

"Accessorial Liability for Breach of Trust and Fiduciary Duty" (Paper delivered at the Law Society of Upper Canada, Annual Estates and Trusts Summit).

"Drafting and Attacking Charging Clauses in a Will" (Paper delivered at the Law Society of Upper Canada, Annual Estates and Trusts Summit).

Leslie Green

"Right Speech" (The John Dewey Lecture delivered at the University of Chicago, 9 November 2016).

"Sovereignty vs. Sovereignty" (Keynote Lecture delivered at UK IVR, Leeds, 29 October 2016).

"Sovereignty vs. Sovereignty" (The Annual Lecture delivered at Newcastle Law School, 25 April 2016).

Joshua Karton

"Sectoral Fragmentation of Transnational Commercial Law" (delivered at the Sixth Annual American Society of International Law Research Forum, 2016).

"Sectoral Fragmentation of Transnational Commercial Law" (delivered at the American Society of Comparative Law Annual Meeting, 2016).

"Simultaneous Translation of Witness Testimony in International Arbitration Hearings" (delivered at the Taipei International Conference on Arbitration and Mediation, 2016).

"Taking Choice of Law Seriously in International Investment Disputes" (delivered at the Chinese University of Hong Kong Centre for Financial Regulation and Economic Development, 13th Commercial Seminar, 2016).

"The Fragmented Future of Transnational Commercial Law" (delivered at the Hong Kong University Faculty Seminar Series, 2016).

"Fragmentation of International Commercial Law" (delivered at the Taipei International Conference on Arbitration and Mediation, 2016).

"Taking Choice of Law Seriously in International Investment Disputes" (delivered at the International Law Association / American Society of International Law Asia-Pacific Research Forum, 2015).

"The Applicable Law in Investment Arbitrations: Rationalizing the Expectations of States and Investors" (delivered at the 12th Asian Law Institute Annual Conference, 2015).

Lisa Kelly

"Policing Child Discipline" (Paper delivered at the American Society of Legal History, Toronto, 28 October 2016).

"The Burdens of Abortion Travel after *Whole Woman's Health*" (Paper delivered at the Florida International University Law Review Symposium: New Approaches & Challenges to Reproductive Justice, Miami, Florida, 4 November 2016).

Lisa Kerr

"Social Science in the Solitary Litigation" (Paper delivered at the Conference on Social Science, Charter Litigation, and Policy Change, Vancouver, British Columbia, November 2016).

"Life Imprisonment as Penal Alternative" (Paper delivered at the Law and History Conference to Honour Douglas Hay at York University, May 2016).

"The Prison as a Black Box in Punishment Theory" (Paper delivered at the Law and Society Conference, New Orleans, May 2016).

Erik Knutsen

"Patchwork Contextualism in the Anglo-Canadian Law of Insurance Policy Interpretation: Implications for the Law of Liability Insurance" (Paper delivered at the Camden School of Law's Centre for Risk and Responsibility).

Kathleen Lahey

"Taxing Women as Individuals: The Difference Equality can Make" (Paper delivered at the Conference of Feminist Legal Studies Queen's, Faculty of Law, Queen's University, Kingston, 7 March 2015).

"Gender Justice and Tax Justice" (Paper delivered at the International Strategy Meeting of the Center for Economic and Social Rights, Lima, Peru, 29 April 2015).

"Gender Equality, 'Taxing for Growth,' and Income Inequalities" (Paper delivered at the Funding Democracy Summit of the Public Service Association of Canada, Ottawa, 16 June 2015).

"Tax/Transfer Policy and Sex Equality: What Australia, Canada, and the UK should Learn from Experience" (Paper delivered at the Workshop of the Tax Transfer Policy Institute and the Gender Institute, Australian National University, Canberra, 4 November 2015).

"Taxing for Equality: Uncovering the Gender Impact of Tax and Benefit Policies" (Paper delivered at the Meeting convened by Ministry of Finance, Thailand, and UN Women, Bangkok, Thailand, 17 November 2015).

"Taxation and Gender" (Paper delivered at the Conference of the Parkland Institute, University of Alberta, Edmonton, 21 November 2015).

"Taxing for Gender Equality: Gender Impact of Fiscal Policies at Macro, Meso, and Micro Levels" (Paper delivered at the Macroeconomic Expert Roundtable of the UN Women East and Southern Africa Region, Nairobi, Kenya, 7 December 2015).

"Mapping Economic Gender Gaps and Strategies for Closing Them" (Paper delivered at the International Women's Day Conference of Feminist Legal Studies Queen's, Kingston, 27 February 2016).

"Transforming Taxation to achieve Gender Equality by 2030" (Paper delivered at the Seminar of the United Nations AsiaPacific Region, Bangkok, 19 February 2016).

"Tax Justice and Tax Theory: Designing and Evaluating Gender-Equal Tax Systems" (Paper delivered at the Symposium of St. Antony's College, University of Oxford, 3 May 2016).

"Gender Responsive Budgeting: Taxation and Fiscal Policies" (Paper delivered at the three-day training school of Viet Nam National Institute of Finance, Ministry of Finance Viet Nam, Embassy of Canada, and UN Women, Hanoi, VN, 11-12 May 2016).

"Fiscal Reform Options for Timor-Leste: Gender and Poverty Implications" (Paper delivered at the Workshop of Rede Feto and UN Women, Dili, Timor-Leste, 19 May 2016).

"Getting to Sex Equality in Alberta: The Role of Taxes, Expenditures, and Policy Development" (Paper delivered at the Workshop of the Women's Centre of Calgary, Alberta, 31 May 2016).

"Achieving Economic Security for Women in Alberta: The Role of Taxes, Expenditures, and Policy Development" (Paper delivered at the Symposium of the Canadian Congress of Learned Societies, University of Calgary, Alberta, 1 June 2016).

"Women, Taxation, Equality, and the Transnational" (Paper delivered at the Panel of International Sociolegal Feminisms [CRN38] and Gender, Development, and Fiscal/Economic Policy [IRC19], Law and Society Association Conference, New Orleans, 3 June 2016).

"Gender and Taxation in the EU – From Taxing for Growth to Taxing for Sex Equality" (Paper delivered at the Conference of the European Parliament Greens/EFA, Brussels, 29 June 2016).

"Economic Gender Equality in Canada: Market, Care, Tax, and Benefit Issues and Solutions" (Paper delivered at the Meeting of the Federal-Provincial-Territorial Ministers Responsible for the Status of Women, Edmonton, Alberta, 15 September 2016).

"Human Rights, Gender Equality, Poverty, and Taxation" (Paper delivered at the Conference of the NYU Law School Human Rights Clinic, New York, 22 September 2016).

"Using Human Rights Laws to combat Gender Inequalities, Poverty, and Income Inequalities in Fiscal Laws" (Paper delivered at the Closed roundtable of the NYU Law School Human Rights Clinic, New York, 24 September 2016).

"Gender, Anti-Corruption, and Tax Administration in Africa" (Paper delivered at the Conference on Gender and Tax in Africa of the International Centre for Tax and Development, Accra, Ghana, 9 November 2016).

"Gender Budgeting in the AsiaPacific Region: Opportunities and Challenges" (Paper delivered at the Meeting of the National Institute of Financial Management, Government of India, and UN Women, Jaipur, India, 9 December 2016).

Nicolas Lamp

"The Future of Trade Lawmaking among the Big Five" (Paper delivered at the American Society of International Law - International Economic Law Interest Group Biennial Meeting, Georgetown University, Washington, DC, 30 September-1 October 2016).

"Completion of the Legal Analysis by the WTO Appellate Body – Lessons for an Appeal Tribunal of an International Investment Court" (Paper delivered at the Adjudicating Trade and Investment Dispute: Between Isolation and Interaction, PluriCourts, Oslo, 25-26 August 2016).

"Moral Principles and Legal Techniques: International Trade and Climate Change Lawmaking in Comparative Perspective" (Paper delivered at the Fifth Annual Junior Faculty Forum for International Law, New York University School of Law, New York, 27-29 June 2016).

"Moral Principles and Legal Techniques: International Trade and Climate Change Lawmaking in Comparative Perspective" (Paper delivered at the Sixth International Four Societies Conference, Waterloo, 21-22 July 2016).

"Narrative and Legal Technique in Multilateral Trade Lawmaking" (Paper delivered at the 3rd Bi-Annual Osgoode-Toronto Junior Faculty Forum, University of Toronto, Toronto, 5 May 2016).

"Are Clubs the Answer? Plurilateralism, Preferential Trade Agreements, and the Future of Multilateral Trade Lawmaking" (Paper delivered at the WTO at 20 Conference, Harvard Law School, Cambridge, 27-29 April 2016).

Mary-Jo Maur

"Costs in Family Law – Entitlement & Quantum" (Paper delivered at the National Family Law Program, St. John's NFLD, July 2016).

"Determining Costs Quantum in Ontario Family Litigation: The Utility of Tariffs & Grids" (Paper delivered at the Ontario Family Law Rules Committee, 2 April 2016).

Cherie Metcalf

"The Evolution of Aboriginal Title in Canada: A Law & Economics of Property Perspective" (Paper delivered at the Canadian Law & Economics Association Conference, U of T Law, Toronto, Ontario, September 2016).

(with Jonathan Nash) "Institutions & Information: Public Perception of Climate Change Information provided by Government vs. the Market" (Paper delivered at the Midwestern Law & Economics Association Conference, Emory Law School, Atlanta, Georgia, September 2016).

(with Jonathan Nash) "Institutions & Information: Public Perception of Climate Change Information provided by Government vs. the Market" (Paper delivered at the Society for Environmental Law & Economics Conference, Faculty of Law, University of Texas at Austin, Texas, May 2016).

(with Jonathan Nash) "Institutions & Information: Public Perception of Climate Change Information provided by Government vs. the Market" (Paper delivered at the American Law & Economics Association, Annual Conference, Harvard Law School, Cambridge, Massachusetts, May 2016).

Patricia Peppin

"Off-Label Drug Use: Prescribing, Promoting and Understanding in an Uncertain Environment" (Paper delivered at the International Academy of Law and Mental Health Congress, Sigmund Freud University, Vienna, Austria, 14 July 2015).

"Off-Label Prescribing and the Standard of Care: Efficacy and Safety Perspectives" (Paper delivered at the National Health Law Conference, Future of Health Technology and Research Panel, University of Ottawa, 21 November 2015).

Darryl Robinson

"Methodological Challenges of Criminal Law Theory in International Criminal Law" (Paper delivered at Leiden University, The Hague, The Netherlands, 10 June 2015).

"What is the Underlying Theory of Crimes Against Humanity?" (Paper delivered at Australian National University, Canberra, Australia, 13 October 2015).

Jean Thomas

"Reasons, Coercion, and Force: The Paradoxical Character of Sanctions on a Social Account of Law" (Paper delivered at the Sanctions Workshop at the Edinburgh Legal Theory Workshop, University of Edinburgh, 4 June 2016).

Grégoire Webber

"Past, present and justice in the exercise of judicial responsibility" (Paper delivered at Constitutional Dialogue: What's in the metaphor?, Princeton University, April 2016).

"Past, present and justice in the exercise of judicial responsibility" (Paper delivered at the 6th Annual Conference on Emerging Issues in Canadian Public Law, University of Ottawa, May 2016).

"The Puzzle of a Right to Justification" (Paper delivered at the International Workshop on Exploring Structures of Justification and Proportionality in Contemporary Constitutional Law: Methods Against Injustice, University of Amsterdam, January 2016).

"Common good and the principle of subsidiarity" (Paper delivered at the Facultad de Derecho, Pontificia Universidad Católica de Chile, September 2015).

"On common good in the thought of John Finnis" (Paper delivered at the Law and the Culture of Liberty conference, James Madison Program, Princeton University, May 2015).

"Absolute rights and proportionality" (Paper delivered at the Workshop on proportionality, Harvard Law School, March 2015).

"Asking why in the study of human affairs" (Paper delivered at the Jurisprudence Discussion Group, University of Oxford, February 2015).

"Asking why in the study of human affairs" (Paper delivered at the Faculty seminar, Department of Philosophy, McMaster University, February 2015).

"Asking why in the study of human affairs" (Paper delivered at the Dean's Lecture, Faculty of Law, Queen's University, February 2016).

Jacob Weinrib

"Sovereignty as a Right and as a Duty" (Paper delivered at the Conference on Kant, Rights, and the State, Department of Philosophy, University of Oxford, Merton College, UK, 24 September 2016).

"Dimensions of Dignity" (Paper delivered at the Invited Seminars in Constitutional Theory, Faculty of Law, University of Oxford, Trinity College, UK, 23 May 2016).

PRESENTATIONS DELIVERED AT SCHOLARLY, PROFESSIONAL OR LAW REFORM CONFERENCES

Sharryn Aiken

"Human Smuggling and Canadian Refugee Law" (delivered at the Refugee Rights Panel, Canadian Lawyers Abroad (Queen's Chapter), 9 March 2015).

"The Ocean Lady, the M.V. Sunsea and the Shrinking Right of Asylum in Canada" (Panel organizer and participant at the Tamil Studies Conference, York University's Centre for Asian Research, 1 May 2015). "Age Discrimination in Migration Law, Policy & Practice" (Workshop Discussant, Glendon College, York University, 24 August 2015).

"Constitutional Culture and Human Rights" (Panel Discussant, Queen's University, Faculty of Law, 2 October 2015).

Bita Amani

"From Community Knowledge to a Knowledge Community: Emerging International Law Issues Related to Biodiversity, Traditional Knowledge and Traditional Cultural Expressions" (Panel Discussant: Policy and Legal Mechanisms for Protecting TK at the CIGI International Law Research Program Consultation Workshop on International Intellectual Property Law, Toronto, Ontario, 14 May 2015).

"Book Symposium on Abraham Drassinower's What's Wrong with Copying?" (Panel and Commentary: Bita Amani, Abraham Drassinower, Chris Essert, Laura Murray, Margaret Jane Radin, Queen's University, Faculty of Law, 16 November 2015).

"Our Future With Chemical Food: From the Cradle to The Crypt, Intellectual Property and Novel Food Regulation" (delivered at the FLSQ Gender, Wellbeing and the Politics of the Imagination: Law, Culture, Compassion Conference, Queen's University, Faculty of Law, 26 February 2016).

"Book Symposium on Abraham Drassinower's What's Wrong with Copying?" (Panel and Commentary at the IP Osgoode Speaks Series: Bita Amani, Carys Craig, Abraham Drassinower, 11 March 2016).

Dinner Panel on CRISPR9 Gene Editing (Invited Speaker, Queen's University, Kingston, 19 November 2016).

Martha Bailey

"The Hague Abduction Convention and Immigration Law Issues," (slide presentation delivered at the Government of Canada Workshop on Intersecting Issues in Family and Immigration Law, 24 February 2016). **Beverley Baines**

"Beyond Competing Rights" (delivered at the LEAF Symposium on Women, Equality and Religious Rights, Toronto, 30 January 2015).

"Designing Canadian Parity: Preliminary Thoughts" (delivered at the Conference on Women and Legal Pluralism: Extending Parity Governance, European University Institute, Florence, Italy, 13-14 February 2015).

"Constitutional Culture and Competing Rights" (delivered at the Conference on Constitutional Culture: Identities, Texts, Institutions, Faculty of Law, Queen's University, 2-3 October 2015).

Nicholas Bala

"Post-Separation Parenting: Concepts, Controversies, Context & Change" (delivered at the Judicial Development Institute, Ontario Court of Justice, Toronto, 15 January 2015).

(with Lutes) "Responding to Youth Offending: The YCJA & Bill C-10" (delivered to Nova Scotia Legal Aid, Halifax, 23 January 2015).

"Child Development and the Justice System: Children as Witnesses & Judicial Interviews of Children" (delivered at the Alberta Queen's Bench Education Program, Edmonton, 29 January 2015).

"Working Group on the Guide to Good Practice on Article 13(b) of the Hague Convention on Child Abduction: A Progress Report" (delivered at the Canadian Network of Hague Convention Judges' Meeting, Banff, Alberta, 3 February 2015).

"The Legal Framework for Bill S-7" (Panelist at the Tackling Early and Forced Marriage and 'Honour' Based Violence Canada Conference, Department of Justice, Ottawa, 26 February 2015.

"'I am leaving my spouse!' The Effect of Decisions at Separation on Status Quo & Eventual Outcomes – Will They be Case Critical?" (delivered at the Frontenac Family Law Section, Kingston, 20 March 2015).

"Alienation & Emotional Abuse in High Conflict Family Cases" (delivered at the Alberta Family Mediation Society, Edmonton, Alberta, 10 April 2015).

"Children Caught in the Cross-Fire: Parental Alienation and High Conflict Separations" (delivered at the Manitoba Bar Association, Family Law Section, Winnipeg, 30 April 2015).

(with Mitnick) "Child Development and the Justice System: Children as Witnesses & Judicial Interviews of Children" (delivered at the Child Development & Evidentiary Issues: Understanding Children & Assessing Credibility Conference, Manitoba Court of Queen's Bench, National Judicial Institute, Winnipeg, 30 April 2015).

"Reforming the Child-Related Provisions of Canada's Divorce Act" (delivered at the Modern Families Symposium, Law Society of Upper Canada, Toronto, 5 May 2015).

"International Child Abduction & the Hague Convention," (delivered at the Family Law Education Program, Carleton County Law Association, Montebello, Quebec, 8 May 2015).

(with Birnbaum, Boyd & Henry) "Views of the Child Reports in Canada" (delivered at the Association of Family and Conciliation Courts Annual Conference, New Orleans, 30 May 2015).

"Increasing the Use & Value of Court-appointed Mental Health Professional in Ontario Family Cases & Preventing the Abuse of the Justice Process by Disgruntled Family Litigants" (delivered at The Law Society of Upper Canada, Action Group on Access to Justice, Toronto, 3 June 2015).

"Views of the Child Reports: A Good Addition to the 'Toolbox'?" (delivered at the Canadian Research Institute for Law & the Family, Calgary, 6 June 2015).

"Canada's Controversy Over Best Interests & Post-separation Parenting" (delivered at the Colloquium on the Convention on the Rights of the Child - Implementation Project, Stirling University at Edinburgh, Scotland, 9 June 2015).

"Judges Meeting Kids in Family Cases: 'A Voice but not a Choice'" (delivered at the International Academy of Matrimonial Lawyers, Quebec City, 12 June 2015).

"Families, Kids & the Justice System: Towards a Holistic & Child-Centered Approach" (delivered at the Crown Summer School, Ontario Ministry of the Attorney General (McMaster), 17 June 2015).

(with Birnbaum) "Education Program on Child Representation" (delivered at the Office of the Children's Lawyer of the Northwest Territories, Yellowknife, NWT, 18-19 August 2015).

"Best Interests and Children's Rights: Consistent of in Conflict?" (delivered at the Community Pediatrics Symposium, Faculties of Medicine at McGill and Université de Montréal, Montreal, Quebec, 18 September 2015).

"Changing Professional Culture and Reducing Use of Courts & Custody for Youth: Youth Criminal Justice Act & Bill C-10" (delivered at the Canadian Criminal Justice Association Congress, Regina, Saskatchewan, 2 October 2015).

"Crossover Cases: The Role of the CAS in High Conflict Separations" (delivered at the AFCC Ontario Chapter, Annual Conference, Toronto, 23 October 2015).

"Expert and Assessments: Understanding the Family Context" (delivered at the Expert Evidence Program of

the Saskatchewan Trial Lawyers Association, Regina, Saskatchewan, 30 October 2015).

"Judicial Interviews of Children" and panelist on plenary on "Voice of the Child" (delivered at the Association of Family and Conciliation Courts, Regional Conference, Columbus, Ohio, 5-6 November 2015).

"Expert Evidence in Family & Child Welfare Proceedings" (delivered at the North York Family Bar, Toronto, Ontario, 24 November 2015).

"Research on Family Dispute Resolution and Its Relationship to Practice" (Panelist at Self-represented litigants and Family Dispute Resolution, Law Society of Upper Canada, Toronto, 25 November 2015).

"Hear the Child Reports & Judicial Interviews: Good Additions to the 'Toolbox'?" (delivered at the Canadian Bar Association, BC Branch, Victoria, British Columbia, 27 November 2015).

"Judicial Interviews with Children: A Valuable Addition to the Judicial Toolbox?" and (with Houston) "Crossover Cases: Child Welfare Involvement in Family Cases" (delivered at the Ontario Court of Justice Judicial Education Program, Toronto, 14 January 2016).

(with Birnbaum) "Views of the Child Report" (delivered at the Law Society Action Group on Access to Justice, Toronto, 10 February 2016) (webinar).

"Understanding Cases of Children Resisting Contact," (delivered at The Intersection of Family Law & Psychology, Continuing Legal Education British Columbia, Vancouver, British Columbia, 10 March 2016).

(with Birnbaum) "Views of the Child Reports" (delivered at the Family Law Summit, Law Society of Upper Canada, Toronto, 11 April 2016).

(with Scott) "Child Welfare Adolescents and the Youth Justice System: Failing to Respond Effectively to "Crossover Youth" (delivered at the Practice & Research Together Child Welfare Canada Webinar, 19 April 2016).

"Understanding Cases of Children Resisting Contact: What's a Lawyer to Do?" (delivered at the Frontenac Family Law Section, Kingston, Ontario, 22 April 2016).

"High Conflict Separations: The Legal Context" (delivered Superior Court of Justice of Ontario Spring Education Program, Ottawa, 5 May 2016).

"Making Family Justice More Accessible: The Role of Legal Aid Ontario & Para-professionals" (delivered at the Legal Aid Ontario Board Retreat, Toronto, 13 May 2016).

"Ending the War Between Parents: The Role of the Courts" (delivered at the Civil Remedies Program, National Judicial Institute, Vancouver, 19 May 2016).

(with Birnbaum, Poitras & Cyr) "Court Outcomes in Quebec and Ontario" and (with Houston & Saini) "Crossover Cases: Child Protection Agency Involvement in High Conflict Family Cases" (delivered at the Association of Family & Conciliation Court, 53rdAnnual Conference, Seattle, 3 June 2016).

(with Birnbaum, Boyd & LeClaire) "Shared Parenting in Canada: How Much Do We Have?" (delivered at the Canadian Research Institute for Law & the Family Annual Meeting, Calgary, 11 June 2016).

"Children Caught in the Crossfire: High Conflict Separations, Views of Children & Parental Alienation" (delivered at the Kings' Inns (Barristers' College), Dublin, Ireland, 4 July 2016).

(with Birnbaum) "Views of the Child Reports in Canada" and (with Bryant) "Guide to Good Practice on Hague Convention Art. 13(b): A Progress Report" (delivered at the Conference on Culture, Dispute Resolution and the Modernised Family, International Centre for Family Law, Policy and Practice and King's College University, London, United Kingdom, 8 July 2016).

(with Farid & Boyd) "Survey on the Practice of Family Law in Canada" (delivered at the National Family Law Program, St. John's, Newfoundland, 12 July 2016).

"Challenges for Judges and Families in Multiple Court Proceedings" (delivered at the Canadian Association of Provincial Court Judges, National Conference, Vancouver, 30 September 2016).

(with Saini) "Supervised Access in Family Cases: Facilitating Transitioning" (delivered at the AFCC Ontario Chapter, Toronto, 21 October 2016).

"Hearing the Voices of Children in Family Dispute Resolution: Time For Child Inclusive Mediation in Ontario?" (delivered at the Alternative Dispute Resolution Institute Of Ontario, 3 November 2016) (webinar).

"Domestic Violence: The Challenge of Taking Account of the Interests of Children" (delivered at the 2016 Gordon Wicijowski Law Foundation of Saskatchewan Chair in Police Studies Lecture, University of Regina, Regina, Saskatchewan, 7 November 2016).

"Children Resisting Contact: What's a Judge to Do?" (delivered at the British Columbia Supreme Court Education Program, Vancouver, British Columbia, 9 November 2016).

"Motherisk, Expert Evidence & Assessments in Child Protection Cases" (delivered at the Frontenac Family Law Association, Kingston, 18 November 2016).

"Kids & Cash: Child Support and Shared Parenting" (delivered at the AFCC-O Kingston, 22 November 2016).

(with Houston) "Intersection of Domestic Cases & the Child Welfare System: Recent Research and Recommendations" (delivered at the Ontario Association of Family and Conciliation Courts Symposium, Osgoode Hall, Toronto, 25 November 2016).

Kevin Banks

"Labor in a Transnational World" (Panelist at the Labor and Employment Relations Association Annual Conference, Minneapolis, May 2016).

"Weber Delay?" (delivered at the "One Law for All? Weber at 20" workshop hosted by the Queen's Centre for Law in the Contemporary Workplace, 30 October 2015).

"The CETA and TPP Models" (delivered at the Conference of the Centre Inter-Universitaire de Recherche sur la Mondialization et le Travail, 23 October 2015).

"Reflections on Fragmentation of Enforcement Jurisdiction in Labour and Employment Law" (delivered at the Conference of the Centre Inter-Universitaire de Recherche sur la Mondialization et le Travail, 23 October 2015).

"Implications of the Supreme Court's Freedom of Association Jurisprudence" (delivered at the National Industrial Relations Conference of the Canada Industrial Relations Board, 17 September 2015).

"Labour Arbitration: Efficiency and Delay in a Radically Changed Legal Environment" (delivered at the Labour Law Research Network Conference, University of Amsterdam, 27 June 2015).

"Labour Arbitration: Efficiency and Delay in a Changed Legal Environment" (delivered at the Canadian Association of Labour Lawyers, 13 June 2015).

"Labour Arbitration: Efficiency and Delay in a Radically Changed Legal Environment" (Paper delivered at the National Academy of Arbitrators Annual Meeting, 21 May 2015).

"What Does the Saskatchewan Federation Decision Mean for Excluded Employees?" (delivered at the Centre for Law in the Contemporary Workplace Workshop, 21 April 2015).

Arthur Cockfield

"Evaluating Empirical Studies of Tax Data Leaks" (delivered at the 2nd Annual Tax Symposium, University of Waterloo and University of Texas Schools of Management and Accounting, 5 October 2016).

"How Does Law Influence Norms Surrounding Terrorism?" (delivered at the Fulbright Conference on 'Canada, the United States and Islamic Extremism: Confronting Terror', University of Hawai'i at Mānoa, 28 February 2016).

"What Does the SSHRC Review Panel Do?" (delivered at the Insight Grant Information Session, Queen's University, 9 June 2016).

"Big Data and Tax Haven Secrecy" (delivered at the PechaKucha Event, University Research Services, Queen's University, 13 April 2016).

"Pursuing a Career in Business Law" (Keynote Speech delivered at Queen's University Smith School of Business, 18 November 2015).

"Following the Hidden \$20 Trillion: My Investigation into the World's Largest Financial Data Leak" (delivered in TED talk format at the Queen's University Faculty of Law, 3 November 2015).

"Commentary: Resolving Irish Treaty Disputes" (delivered at the Conference on Resolving Tax Treaty Disputes: A Global Analysis, London School of Economics Department of Law, London, United Kingdom, 27 October 2015).

"Bill C-51 and Surveillance: The Case against the New Anti-Terrorism Laws" (delivered in Munk-style debate at Queen's University, 8 March 2015).

"Opening Remarks" (delivered at the Stanford Program in International Legal Studies at 20 Symposium, Stanford University Law School, Palo Alto, California, 16 October 2015).

Christopher Essert

Commentary on a paper by Eric Claeys (delivered at the North American Private Law Theory Workshop, Fordham University School of Law, 2-4 November 2016.

David Freedman

"Section 72(1) Assets" (delivered at the FLA Estates & Trusts Section).

Lynne Hanson

Panelist at the Canadian Association of University Teachers (CAUT) President's Workshop, Ottawa, Ontario, 22-23 January 2016.

Joshua Karton

"The Authority of International Arbitrators" (delivered at the Chinese University of Hong Kong Faculty Seminar Series, 2016).

"以法社會學觀點探討如何仲裁國際科技糾紛 (Whether and How to Arbitrate International Technology Disputes: A Socio-Legal Perspective)" (delivered at the 19th Annual National Taiwan Technology Law Conference, 2016).

"The Arbitral Role in Contractual Interpretation" (delivered at the Dentons LLP International Arbitration Practice Group Monthly Meeting, 2015).

Nicolas Lamp

"Key Issues in the Trans-Pacific Partnership Agreement" (delivered at the Ontario Bar Association Roundtable Discussion, Toronto, 13 January 2016).

"Emerging Issues in International Economic Law Pertaining to Trade" (delivered at the CIGI Informal Discussion, Waterloo, 4 February 2016).

"Megaregionalism after the TPP" (delivered at a Workshop at NYU School of Law, New York City, 29 November 2016).

Mary-Jo Maur

Co-Chair at the LSUC Annual Family Law Summit, Toronto, 30-31 March 2015.

Co-Chair at the LSUC Annual Family Law Summit, Toronto, 11-12 April 2016.

Nancy McCormack

Keynote address delivered at the New Law Librarians' Institute (NLLI), University of Ottawa, 12-16 June 2016.

Cherie Metcalf

"The Legal Rights of Private Landowners and Developers to Resist Government Regulation" (Panelist at the Cityscapes Conference, Yale Law School, April 2016).

Bruce Pardy

"Head Starts and Extra Time: Academic Accommodation on Post-Secondary Exams and Assignments for Cognitive and Mental Disabilities" (delivered at Lakehead University, Thunder Bay, September 2016).

"Environmental Law versus The Rule of Law" (delivered at the Runnymede Society Debate, Bora Laskin School of Law, Lakehead University, Thunder Bay, September 2016).

"The Oxford Union Debate on Climate Change" (delivered at the University of Oxford, May 2016). https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLOAFgXcJkZ2ys-c5ONHGzEjHmEVSH90kY

"The Inevitability of Property" (delivered at the Property and Law Symposium, Institute of Liberal Studies, Ottawa, April 2016).

"There's No Such Thing as Public Interest: A Discussion About *Ecolawgic: The Logic of Ecosystems* and the Rule of Law" (delivered to Officials at Environment Canada, Gatineau, Quebec, March 2016).

"The Legitimacy of the Welfare State: Governments in Pursuit of Public Good" (delivered at the Runnymede Society Debate, University of Toronto Faculty of Law, March 2016).

"Debate on Social and Economic Rights" (delivered at the Runnymede Society Debate, Queen's University Faculty of Law, March 2016).

"Property: Environmental Hero or Villain?" (delivered at the Institute of Liberal Studies, University of Ottawa, February 2016).

"Book launch of *Ecolawgic: The Logic of Ecosystems and the Rule of Law*" (featuring Justice Grant Huscroft and Professor Jason MacLean, Queen's Law, January 2016).

"A Betrayal of Its Own Ideology: The Canadian Government's Refusal to Label Genetically Modified Foods" (delivered at The Journal of Environmental Law and Practice's 5th Biennial Conference 'Après...le Déluge': Future Directions for Environmental Law and Policy in Canada, Kananaskis Alberta, June 2015).

"Destined to Fail? Groundwater Management in Canada" (Commentator at Security Underground: Financing Groundwater Mapping and Monitoring in Canada, Munk School of Global Affairs, Program on Water Issues, May 2015).

"Water and the Myth of Sustainable Development" (delivered at the Water Environment Association of Ontario, Queen's Chapter, March 2015).

Darryl Robinson

"Ironies of Critical Approaches to International Criminal Law" (delivered at the Conference on Oxford University Handbook on International Criminal Law, Pace University, White Plains, New York, 13 April 2015).

"Violence in Mexico and the Boundaries of Crimes Against Humanity" (Keynote Speech delivered at the Centro de Investigación y Docencia Económicas, Conference on Crimes Against Humanity: The Case of Mexico, Mexico City, Mexico, 16 April 2015).

"Situating IHL in Other Fields of Law" (delivered at the ICRC Workshop on Teaching International Humanitarian Law, Quebec City, Canada, 21 May 2015).

"A Better Conversation about International Criminal Law" (Keynote Speech delivered at the Conference 'ICL as Rhetoric? Exploring New Research Directions', Australian National University, Canberra, Australia, 16 October 2015).

"Teaching International Criminal Law" (delivered at the Conference, "ICL as Rhetoric? Exploring New Research Directions', Australian National University, Canberra, Australia, 16 October 2015).

"The Plural Foundations of Fundamental Principles" (delivered at the Conference "Pluralist Approaches to International Criminal Justice", Vrije Universiteit Amsterdam, Amsterdam, the Netherlands, 7 January 2016).

"Legitimacy of International Courts and the Question of Community" (delivered at the Legitimate Ambit of Domestic and International Criminalization Conference, Osgoode Hall Law School, Toronto, Canada, 1-3 April 2016).

"The Promise of International Criminal Law" (delivered at the Canadian Council on International Law Conference, Ottawa, Canada, 4 November 2016).

"Sex Crimes, Crimes Against Humanity and Command Responsibility: Developments and Boundaries" (delivered at the Case Matrix Network panel at the ICC Assembly of States Parties, The Hague, The Netherlands, 18 November 2016).

Grégoire Webber

Katharina Nieswandt "Authority and Interest in the Theory of Right" (Commentary delivered at the Legal Philosophy Workshop, University of Edinburgh, June 2015).

PRESENTATIONS TO JUDICIAL, GOVERNMENTAL AND LEGISLATIVE BODIES

Sharryn Aiken

Hearings on Bill S-7, Zero Tolerance for Barbaric Cultural Practices Act (Invited Expert, Standing Committee on Citizenship and Immigration, Ottawa, 7 May 2015).

Bita Amani

Privacy Act Reform Discussion Workshop, hosted by Osgoode Hall Law School with Department of Justice, Osgoode Hall Professional Development, Toronto, 19 November 2016.

Martha Bailey

"The Hague Abduction Convention and Immigration Law Issues" (Slide presentation delivered at the Government of Canada Workshop on Intersecting Issues in Family and Immigration Law, 24 February 2016).

Nicholas Bala

Presentation on Youth Justice and Visible Minority Youth (delivered to the Senate Committee on Human, 3 March 2015).

Arthur Cockfield

"Terrorist Financing" (delivered at the FINTRAC Roundtable, Ottawa, 12 December 2016).

"Offshore Tax Evasion and Aggressive International Tax Planning" (testified before the Parliamentary Standing Committee (House of Commons), Ottawa, 7 June 2016).

"Terrorist Financing" (delivered at the FINTRAC Roundtable, Ottawa, 11 April 2016).

Lynne Hanson

"Changing Workplaces Review" (presentation delivered on behalf of OCUFA/University Faculty Associations, Ontario Ministry of Labour, Ottawa, Ontario, 18 June 2015).

Lisa Kerr

"Key Topics in Canadian Prisoner Litigation" (Invited Lecture delivered at the Irish Penal Reform Trust at Trinity College, Dublin, Ireland, April 2016).

"Judges to Jails" (delivered to the National Judicial Institute, 17 October 2016).

Consultation, Senior Criminal Justice Advisory to the Prime Minister's Office, 23 November 2016.

Kathleen Lahey

"Women in Skilled Trades and science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics (STEM) Occupations," (brief presented to the House of Commons Standing Committee on the Status of Women, Parliament of Canada, Ottawa, 5 May 2015).

"Gender-based Analysis and Gender Budgeting: Urgency, Institutional Structure, Scope, Indicators, and Accountability Issues" (brief presented to the Standing Senate Committee on Human Rights, Parliament of Canada, Ottawa, 28 September 2016).

Michael Pratt

"Damage to Property and the Problem of Betterment" (delivered at the National Judicial Institute, Vancouver, British Columbia, May 2016).

Darryl Robinson

"Africa and the International Criminal Court" (delivered at the House of Commons Human Rights Caucus Panel, Ottawa, Canada, 13 December 2016).

Donald Stuart

Several Presentations to the Department of Justice re: Criminal Justice reform.

REPORTS AND STUDIES FOR GOVERNMENT AND OTHER INSTITUTIONS

Nicholas Bala

(with Houston) "The Challenge of High-Conflict Family Cases Involving a Child Protection Agency: A Review of Literature and an Analysis of Reported Ontario Cases", Submitted to the Ontario Chapter of Association of Family & Conciliation Courts, February 2015.

"Child-Related Responses to the Use of Motherisk Hair Analysis: A Consultation Paper", Submitted to the Independent Review of The Honourable Susan Lang, 2015.

(with Houston) "The Convention on the Rights of the Child Article 12 and Children's Participatory Rights in Canada", Submitted to Justice Canada, 2015.

(with Bertrand, Paetsch & Boyd) "Evidence Supporting National Standards For Canada's Child Advocacy Centres", Canadian Research Institute for Law & Family, submitted to the Department of Justice Canada, 2015.

(with Houston) "High-Conflict Family Cases Involving a Child Protection Agency: Report on Experience of Child Welfare and Family Justice Professionals and Suggestions for Good Practices", Submitted to the Ontario Chapter of Association of Family & Conciliation Courts, 2 May 2016.

(with Birnbaum) "Evaluability Study of the Office of the Children's Lawyer", Submitted to the Government of Northwest Territories, April 2016.

(with Bertrand, Paetsch & Boyd) "The Practice of Family Law in Canada: Results from a Survey of Participants at the 2016 National Family Law Program", Canadian Research Institute for Law & the Family, Submitted to the Department of Justice Canada, 2016.

(with Saini & Spitz) "Supervised Access as a Stepping Stone Rather Than a Destination: A Qualitative Review of Ontario Services & Policies for Assisting Families Transitioning from Supervised Access", Submitted to the Ontario Chapter of Association of Family & Conciliation Courts, 2016.

Kevin Banks

"Employment Standards Complaint Resolution, Compliance and Enforcement: A Review of the Literature on Access and Effectiveness", Prepared for the Ontario Ministry of Labour to support the Changing Workplaces Review of 2015, 2016.

"In the Matter of Guatemala – Issues Relating to the Obligations Under Article 16.2.1(a)", Panel Chair, Dispute Panel Ruling on Request for Extension of Time to File Initial Written Submission and on Treatment of Redacted Evidence, 26 February 2015.

Kathleen Lahey

"Women in Skilled Trades and Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics (STEM) Occupations", Brief submitted to the House of Commons Standing Committee on the Status of Women, Parliament of Canada, Ottawa, 5 May 2015.

"Individual Communication concerning discrimination against women by Canada in taxation and benefits laws", filed under the United Nations Committee on the Status of Women Communications Procedure, Human Rights Section, UN Women, 1 August 2015. (This complaint is under review, and has also been forwarded to ECOSOC)

"Tax Reform for Timor-Leste – A New Value-Added Tax?", Submitted to the Government of Timor-Leste on behalf of United Nations Women, February 2016.

"Gender-based Analysis and Gender Budgeting: Urgency, Institutional Structure, Scope, Indicators, and Accountability Issues", Brief presented and submitted to the Standing Senate Committee on Human Rights, Parliament of Canada, Ottawa, 28 September 2016.

Darryl Robinson

(with deGuzman, Jalloh and Cryer) "Amicus Curiae Brief of Professors Robinson, deGuzman, Jalloh and Cryer on Crimes Against Humanity (Cases 003 and 004)", Submitted to the Extraordinary Chambers in the Courts of Cambodia, 17 May 2016.

AWARDS & HONOURS

Sharryn Aiken

Seneca College, 6th Annual Immigrant and Refugees Forum Award, 2016.

Nicholas Bala

Cited by Appellate Court in Khadr v Edmonton Institution, 2015 ABCA 225 (CanLII).

Cited by Appellate Court in M. B.-W. v R.Q., 2015 NLCA 28 (on child representation).

Cited by Appellate Court in Remillard v. Remillard, 2015 MBCA 42 (costs in family cases).

Induction as Fellow of the Royal Society of Canada (Elected in 2013, but attended to be inducted on 26 November 2015).

Joshua Karton

James Crawford Prize, Journal of International Dispute Settlement, Winter 2015.

Nicolas Lamp

Stanley M. Corbett Award for Teaching Excellence, Law Students' Society, Queen's University, Faculty of Law, 2015-2016.

Grégoire Webber

Meritorious Service Medal, granted by the Governor General of Canada, December 2015.

Senior Visiting Fellow, Department of Law, London School of Economics and Political Science.

Canada Research Chair in Public Law and Philosophy of Law.

Representative of Canada, International Association of Constitution Law Executive Committee.

Invited to be a member of the roster of contributors for *Policy Options*, July 2015.

Invited to the Analytical Legal Philosophy Conference, April 2016.

EDITORIAL POSITIONS

Sharryn Aiken

Editorial Advisory Board, Refuge (Centre for Refugee Studies, York University).

Bita Amani

Book Editor, Intellectual Property Journal.

Martha Bailey

Editorial Board, Canadian Journal of Family Law.

Nicholas Bala

Editor, Child Witness Electronic Benchbook, National Judicial Institute (Resigned July 2015 due to too many commitments).

Editorial Board, Canadian Journal of Family Law, Canadian Journal of Criminology and Criminal Justice, Family Court Review, Family Law Quarterly.

Kevin Banks

Editor-in-Chief, Canadian Labour and Employment Law Journal.

Book Review Editor, Comparative Labor Law and Policy Journal.

Arthur Cockfield

Editorial Board, Canadian Tax Law Journal, International Journal of Business Law, UNESCO EOLSS International Editorial Council.

Contributing Author, *Tax Analysts*.

Christopher Essert

Editorial Board, Law and Philosophy.

Leslie Green

Co-editor, Oxford Studies in Philosophy of Law.

Co-editor, Oxford Legal Theory (book series, Oxford University Press).

Editorial Board, Stanford Encyclopedia of Philosophy (co-editor for philosophy of law), Law and Philosophy, Ethics and Social Philosophy, Transnational Legal Theory, Canadian Journal of Law and Jurisprudence.

Kathleen Lahey

Editor in Chief, Monograph publishing FLSQ Arctic/Northern Women conference papers (with Cambridge Scholars, publication in process).

Nancy McCormack

Book Review Editor, Canadian Law Library Review, May 2013 – Ongoing.

Faculty Editor, Queen's Law Journal, 2015.

Wanjiru Njoya

Editorial Board, Industrial Law Journal (Oxford University Press).

Michael Pratt

Editorial Board, Law and Philosophy.

Darryl Robinson

Member, Editorial Committee, Journal of International Criminal Justice.

Member, Editorial Committee, Criminal Law Forum.

Member, Editorial Board, Transitional Justice Review.

Donald Stuart

Editor-in-chief, Criminal Reports.

Editor-in-chief, NJI Criminal Essentials e-letter.

Grégoire Webber

Associate Editor, Constitutional Systems of the World monograph series, Hart Publishing.

Editorial Committee Member and Joint Book Reviews Editor, Modern Law Review.

Consulting Editor, Canadian Journal of Law & Jurisprudence, April 2015 - Ongoing.

Joint Faculty Advisor (with Jean Thomas), Queen's Law Journal.

REVIEWS OF SCHOLARSHIP

Sharryn Aiken

Expert Panel Member, Review of SSHRC Partnership Grant – Formal Proposal Competition, 2014/2015.

Review Panel Member, SSHRC Insight Development Grant Competition (4 days), 2015.

Referee, Tenure and Promotions Committee, Faculty of Law, University of Ottawa (Common Law), 2015.

Referee, Ontario Ministry of Research and Innovation's Early Researcher Award (ERA), 2015.

Referee, Sidney B. Linden Award, 2016.

Referee, Trudeau Foundation Fellowship, Faculty of Law, University of Toronto, 2016.

Peer Review of Book Proposal for Cambridge University Press, 2016.

Peer Review of articles for Canadian Journal of Women and the Law, Refuge.

Bita Amani

Peer review of articles for refereed journals including *Canadian Journal of Law and Society, Intellectual Property Journal* etc.

Martha Bailey

Peer review of articles for various law journals.

Referee for Full Professor application for University of Ottawa, Faculty of Law.

Referee for Full Professor application for Onati International Institute for the Sociology of Law, Spain. **Beverley Baines**

Peer review of articles for Canadian Journal of Women and the Law, Alberta Law Review, Queen's Law Journal, Supreme Court Law Review, LAWS.

SSHRC reviews of grant applications, February 2015 and January 2016.

Referee, Promotions Committee, Law, Australian National University.

Referee, Banting Post-Doctoral Program, Catalyst Research Program.

Nicholas Bala

Referee, SSHRC Insight Grant.

Referee for Articles and Reports for Alberta Law Review, Canadian Journal of Criminology and Criminal Justice, Canadian Journal of Family Law, Canadian Journal of Law and Society, Family Court Review, Journal of Child Custody, Journal of Empirical Legal Studies, Journal of Law, Medicine & Ethics, Manitoba Law Review, University of British Columbia Law Review.

Referee, Polish National Sciences Centre.

Referee, Standing Committee for Youth Justice, United Kingdom.

Kevin Banks

Peer review of articles for Canadian Public Policy.

Grant application reviewer for Germany-Israel Foundation.

Arthur Cockfield

Review Committee Member, SSHRCH Standard Research Grants Program, 2015-2016.

Peer review of articles for McGill Law Journal, Osgoode Hall Law Journal, Alberta Law Review, Queen's Law Journal, Journal of Law and Humanities, UBC Law Review, and various international tax law publications.

Referee, Tenure and Promotions Committee for University of Ottawa Faculty of Law, Osgoode Hall, University of Toronto Law, Griffith University (Australia), University of New South Wales (Australia), Thomas Jefferson School of Law.

Christopher Essert

Peer review of articles for Mind, Legal Theory, University of Toronto Law Journal.

David Freedman

Referee for Saskatchewan Law Review, UBC Law Review, Alberta Law Review.

Leslie Green

Peer review of articles for Oxford Journal of Legal Studies, Philosophical Quarterly, Journal of Political Philosophy.

Lisa Kerr

Peer review of articles for Alberta Law Review, Australian Feminism Journal, Punishment and Society.

Kathleen Lahey

Numerous articles for high impact journals peer-reviewed.

Mary-Jo Maur

Peer review of articles for Lakehead Law Journal.

Cherie Metcalf

Peer review of articles for Journal of Comparative Law, Journal of Law & Courts (University of Chicago).

Peer review of research grant application, Israel National Science Foundation.

Referee, Tenure and Promotions Committee, Faculty of Law, University of Toronto.

Patricia Peppin

Peer review of article for the Alberta Law Review.

Michael Pratt

Peer review of articles and book proposals for *Journal of the American Philosophical Association, Law and Philosophy, Oxford University Press.*

Darryl Robinson

Peer review articles for the Journal of International Criminal Justice, Criminal Law Forum, Leiden Journal of International Law, Transitional Justice Review, International Studies Review.

Donald Stuart

Peer review of articles for Canadian Bar Review, Queen's Law Journal.

Approximately five tenure or promotion assessments.

Approximately 20-30 student reference letters, mostly to support clerkship or Crown Attorney applications.

Jean Thomas

Book Manuscript Review for Oxford University Press.

Peer review of articles for Philosophy, Politics, and Economics, Journal of Law and Equality.

Grégoire Webber

Peer review of articles for Modern Law Review, Oxford Journal of Legal Studies, Canadian Journal of Law & Jurisprudence, Law & Philosophy, University of Toronto Law Journal, Law Quarterly Review, Jurisprudence.

Referee for manuscript submissions for Cambridge University Press, Oxford University, Hart Publishing, Routledge.

Jacob Weinrib

Peer review of articles for Philosopher's Imprint, Law and Philosophy, Queen's Law Journal.

OTHER SCHOLARLY ACTIVITIES TO BE INCLUDED IN THE RESEARCH REPORT

Sharryn Aiken

Visiting Faculty Affiliate, Ryerson Centre for Immigration and Settlement (2015-2016).

Bita Amani

Research Affiliate, IPOsgoode, York University.

Member, Motherhood Initiative for Research and Community Involvement (MIRCI), York University.

Member, Academic Network in Science and Technology Studies/ History, Philosophy and Sociology of Biology Network, Director Bernie Lightman, York University.

Member, Institute of Population and Public Health, Director Kristan Aronson, Queen's University.

Member, Network Centre of Excellence Research on Commercialization of Research, Director and Principal Researcher Paul Guild, University of Waterloo.

Member, Genome Regulation Group, Genome Canada Project, funded by the Ontario Genomic Institute, Director and Principal Researcher Trudo Lemmens, University of Toronto.

Member, Canadian Intellectual Property Scholars Network (IPNET).

Beverley Baines

Supervision of post-doctoral researcher from De La Salle University, Philippines.

Nicholas Bala

Department of Justice Canada, Divorce Act Reform Consultation, Ottawa, 19-20 September 2016.

Kevin Banks

Member, Academic Reference Group to Ontario's Changing Workplaces Review, 2015/2016.

Arthur Cockfield

Cited by Supreme Court of Canada in *Canada (Attorney General) v. Fairmont Hotels, 2016 SCC 56* (on contract law).

Cited in House of Commons Finance Committee final report on "The Canada Revenue Agency, Tax Avoidance and Tax Evasion: Recommended Actions" (October 2016).

Contributing author of Association of Canadian Financial Officers, Tax Fairness: An Opportunity to Lead (September 2016).

Christopher Essert

International Advisor to the American Law Institute's Restatement (4th) of Property.

Lynne Hanson

Innovative Law Teaching Seminar with Professor Rick Glofcheski of the University of Hong Kong, Faculty of Law, Queen's University, 13 January 2016.

Gail Henderson

Member, Law Society of Upper Canada 2006.

Member, Policy and Research Action Team, Asset Builders Learning Exchange (ABLE), 2016 - Ongoing.

Joshua Karton

Attorney, New York State Bar 2006.

Member of Board of Directors, American Society of Comparative Law Younger Comparativists Committee, Vice-Chair and Secretary of the "Youth Group", Fall 2016 – Ongoing.

Member, International Chamber of Commerce Commission on International Arbitration, Task Force on Maximizing the Probative Value of Witness Testimony in International Arbitration, Winter 2016 – Ongoing. Guest Moderator, OGEMID Forum, Winter 2015.

Member of the Editorial Advisory Committee, Contemporary Asia Arbitration Journal, Taiwan, Fall 2014 - Ongoing.

Committee Chair, American Society of Comparative Law Younger Comparativists Committee, Affiliates Advisory Group, Fall 2013 - Fall 2016.

Arbitrator and Judge of written submissions, Willem C. Vis International Commercial Arbitration Moot, 2016 - Ongoing.

Judge of finalists for best Claimant's Memorandum, Willem C. Vis International Commercial Arbitration Moot, Fall 2007 - Ongoing

Mohamed Khimji

Member, Law Society of Upper Canada 2002.

David Allgood Professor, Queen's University, Faculty of Law, Business Law Program Fall 2016.

Erik Knutsen

Academic Program Coordinator for the National Judicial Institute's Civil Law Program, 2016.

Kathleen Lahey

Canadian Bar Association and Section on Sexual Orientation and Gender Identities (SOGIC).

Co-chair, SOGIC Survey Project Advisory Committee (collaborating with SSHRC-funded research project on SOGI in the legal profession).

Co-chair, Law and Society Association International Legal Feminisms Collaborative Research Network (#38) (with Ann Mumford, King's, and Asa Gunnarsson, Umea).

Collaborator, FemTax International (network of feminist legal policy specialists on all continents working toward formation of a formal and funded research network activities).

Nancy McCormack

Faculty Advisor for the Canadian Guide to Legal Style.

Worked with students in Professor Jacoba Lilius' Human Resource Management class (Masters of Industrial Relations) on a project involving conducting a job analysis, November 2015.

American Association of Law Libraries, AALL Spectrum Blog published by AALL, blogger, 2015.

American Association of Law Libraries, AALL Spectrum, columnist, 2015.

Australian Law Librarians Association, Australian Law Librarian Journal, columnist.

Cherie Metcalf

Member, Law Society of Upper Canada.

Member of Executive Board (Co-Treasurer (2015-2016); Co-Vice President (2016-2017)), Canadian Law & Economics Association.

Member, American Law & Economics Association.

Member, Society for Empirical Legal Studies.

Member, Society for Institutional and Organizational Economics.

Wanjiru Njoya

Research Associate, Centre for Business Research, University of Cambridge.

Member, Industrial Law Society.

Member, Institute of Employment Rights.

Member, Society of Legal Scholars.

Patricia Peppin

Member, Scientific Committee, International Academy of Law and Mental Health.

Organizer, two five-speaker panels for the upcoming Congress of the International Academy of Law and Mental Health in Prague ("Knowledge and Vulnerability" and "Consent, Conscience and Capacity").

Darryl Robinson

Instructor "International Law in Theory and Practice" at Global Affairs Canada (February 2015, October 2015, October 2016).

Produced online recorded lecture for continuing professional development, by the Philippe Kirsch Institute.

Advisory Council, Institute for International Peace and Security Law, University of Cologne. Advisory Board, Case Matrix Network.

Jean Thomas

Member, Organizing Committee for the Law and Philosophy Workshop (oversee the organization each year and solicit, evaluate, and select the papers to be presented).

CONFERENCES ORGANIZED

Bita Amani

Co-organizer (with Kathleen Lahey), Feminist Legal Studies Conference, "Women and Tax Justice at Beijing+20: Taxing and Budgeting for Sex Equality", Queen's University, 6-7 March 2015.

Co-organizer (with Kathleen Lahey), Feminist Legal Studies Conference, "Gender, Wellbeing and the Politics of the Imagination: Law, Culture, Compassion", Queen's University, Faculty of Law, 26-27 February 2016.

Kevin Banks

Organizer, Queen's Centre for Law in the Contemporary Workplace Conference, "Frontiers of Human Rights in Canadian Workplaces", Toronto, 16 September 2016.

Arthur Cockfield

Co-organizer (with Alan Macnaughton), University of Waterloo and Deloitte Tax Symposium, 16-17 May 2016.

Christopher Essert

Co-organizer (with Jean Thomas), Law and Philosophy Workshop, Queen's University, 17-18 June 2016.

Lisa Kerr

Co-organizer (with Benjamin Perryman), "Social Science, Charter Litigation, and Policy Change", Vancouver, British Columbia, 16 November 2016.

Planning Committee Member, "The machinery of federal government, legislative and executive" Trudeau Foundation, Ottawa, 14 February 2017.

Kathleen Lahey

Co-organizer (with Bita Amani), Feminist Legal Studies Conference, "Women and Tax Justice at Beijing+20: Taxing and Budgeting for Sex Equality", Queen's University, 6-7 March 2015.

Co-organizer (with Ann Mumford (King's) and Asa Gunnarsson (Umea)), Law and Society Conference, "International Legal Feminisms", stream of panels presented by LSA Collaborative Research Network #38, Seattle, June 2015.

Co-organizer (with Bita Amani), Feminist Legal Studies Conference, "Gender, Wellbeing and the Politics of the Imagination: Law, Culture, Compassion", Queen's University, Faculty of Law, 26-27 February 2016.

Co-organizer (with Ann Mumford (King's) and Asa Gunnarsson (Umea)), Law and Society Conference, "International Legal Feminisms", stream of panels presented by LSA Collaborative Research Network #38, New Orleans, June 2016.

Nicolas Lamp

Organizer (in cooperation with ELSA International and the help of three JD students), ELSA Moot Court Competition on WTO Law, "All-American Regional Round", Queen's University, 2-6 March 2016.

Jean Thomas

Co-organizer (with Chris Essert), Law and Philosophy Workshop, Queen's University, 17-18 June 2016.

Grégoire Webber

Co-organizer (with Geoffrey Sigalet), Constitutional Dialogue, Princeton University, April 2016.

Organizer (with comments by John Gardner, Les Green, and Chris Essert), Book launch for Jean Thomas, *Public Rights, Private Relations*, Queen's University, Fall 2015.

RESEARCH CONTRACTS

Martha Bailey

Commissioning Body	Purpose of Contract	Title of Project	Date(s)
Canada's DoJ	Report on Access	Overview and Assessment of Approaches to	Fall 2016-
	Enforcement	Access Enforcement	Spring 2017

Kevin Banks

Commissioning Body	Purpose of Contract	Title of Project	Date(s)
Changing Workplaces Review, Government of Ontario	Research report	"Employment Standards Complaint Resolution, Compliance and Enforcement: A Review of the Literature on Access and Effectiveness", Prepared for the Ontario Ministry of Labour, to support the Changing Workplaces Review of 2015 (Queen's Printer, 2016) 108 pages.	Fall 2015 and Winter 2016

Lynne Hanson

Commissioning	Purpose of	Title of Project	Date(s)
Body	Contract	Title of Froject	Date(3)
QUFA Fund for	Research grant -		
Scholarly Research	35 th International	Panelist on "Consent, Culture, and Conscience", July 14, 2017, presenting on tort liability of the mentally ill in the law of defamation.	
and Creative Work	Congress on Law		November
and Professional	and Mental		2016
Development	Health, July 9-14,		
(Adjuncts)	2017, Prague		

FUNDING

Gail Henderson

Title	Funding Agency/Sponsor	Role	Award Date
Group RESP Research and Education Project	Law Foundation of Ontario	Co-investigator	1 September 2016

Conferences and Symposia Hosted or Sponsored by the Faculty of Law

Feminist Legal Studies Conference, "Women and Tax Justice at Beijing+20: Taxing and Budgeting for Sex Equality", organized by Professors Bita Amani and Kathleen Lahey, Queen's University, 6-7 March 2015.

Feminist Legal Studies Conference, "Gender, Wellbeing and the Politics of Imagination: Law, Culture, Compassion", organized by Professors Bita Amani and Kathleen Lahey, Queen's University, 26-27 February 2016.

Visitors to the Faculty of Law

NAMED LECTURES

The Honourable Justice Thomas Cromwell, Justice of the Supreme Court of Canada, "The Legal Services Gap: Professional Responsibility and Access to Justice", the McCarthy Tétrault LLP Annual Lecture on Legal Ethics and Professionalism, 11 March, 2016

VISITING SPEAKER SERIES

Dr. Emily Sanchez Salcedo, De La Salle University in the Philippines, "Expanding the Role of the Philippine Commission on Human Rights for the Protection of Gender Equality in the Workplace: Valuable Lessons from Canada", 18 June 2015.

Jerry DeMarco, Associate Chair of the Environmental Review Tribunal, "The Environmental Review Tribunal within the Environment and Land Tribunals Ontario Cluster", 5 October 2015.

Martin Phillipson, Vice-Provost, College of Medicine, and Member of the Law Faculty at the University of Saskatchewan, "GMO's at 20: A Catalogue of Regulatory Failure", 9 October 2015.

Gerry McNeilly, Director & Chief Operations Officer, Office of the Independent Police Review for Ontario, "When Police Officers Go Wild: Views from the Independent Police Review Director", 19 October 2015.

Dr. David S Berry, Dean, Faculty of Law, University of the West Indies, "The Caribbean Court of Justice – Seven Heads, Two Enormous Hats", 26 October 2015.

Sarah Nouwen, Cambridge University, "The Catalysing Effect of the Criminal Court in Uganda and Sudan", 30 October 2015.

David Estlund, Brown University, "What's Circumstantial About Justice?", 11 January 2016.

Alex Neve, Secretary General of Amnesty International Canada, "After the Election: What Next for Canada and Human Rights?", 20 January 2016.

David Lepofsky, Chair of the Accessibility for Ontarians with Disabilities Act, and Osgoode Hall, Fireside Chat, 21 January 2016.

David Lepofsky, Chair of the Accessibility for Ontarians with Disabilities Act, and Osgoode Hall, "The Lawyer as Social Justice Advocate", 21 January 2016.

David Lepofsky, Chair of the Accessibility for Ontarians with Disabilities Act, and Osgoode Hall, "Making Equality Real: The Charter and the Struggle for Disability Rights", 21 January 2016.

Ben Berger, Osgoode Hall Law School, "Law's Religion: Religious Difference and the Claims of Constitutionalism", 25 January 2016.

Arden Rowell, Harvard Law School, "Law, Belief, and Aspiration", 26 February 2016.

Zoë Sinel, Western Law School, "Matter over Mind: Tort Law's Treatment of Emotional Injury", 7 March 2016.

Steve Smith, Mcgill Law School, "The Concept of a Remedy", 14 March 2016.

Sara Slinn, York University, Osgood Hall Law School, "Recurring Dilemmas in Labour Law Reform", 18 March, 2016.

Japa Pallikkathayil, University of Pittsburgh Philosophy Department, "The Separateness of Persons", 21 March 2016.

Dr. Hedi Viterbo, SOAS, "Analogy and Child-Adult Separation in Israel/Palestine, Canada, the US, and Australia", 28 March 2016.

Chief Justice Strathy, Ontario Court of Appeal, "Things I Wish I'd Known When I Was a Law Student", 16 September 2016.

Daniel Awrey, Faculty of Law, University of Oxford, "The Shadow Payment System", 19 September 2016.

Robert Brookfield, Director General, Trade Law Bureau, Government of Canada, "Canadian trade policy in a turbulent world", 26 September 2016.

Justice Thomas Cromwell, Supreme Court of Canada, "Access to Justice", 4 November 2016.

Justice Rosalie Abella, Supreme Court of Canada, Q&A Session, 18 November 2016.

Anita Anand, University of Toronto, Faculty of Law and Cross-Appointed to the School of Public Policy and Governance, "Is Shareholder Democracy Alive and Well in Canada?", 21 November 2016.

FEMINIST LEGAL STUDIES QUEEN'S SPEAKER SERIES

Marguerite Russell, Garden Court Chambers, "Trafficking in Women: International Legal Perspectives", 5 October 2015.

Dr. Sule Tomkinson, University of Kansas, "Knocking on the refugee law's door: persecution claims based on gender and sexual orientation", 19 October 2015.

Dr. Vrinda Narain, McGill University, Faculty of Law, "Critical Multiculturalism", 26 October 2015.

Dr. Elaine Brooks-Craig, Schulich School of Law, Dalhousie University, "Sexual Assault Law, Ethical Lawyering, and the Judicial Process", 9 November 2015.

Kuukuwa Andam, Lawyer, Ghana, and PhD student, Faculty of Law, Queen's University, "A Flower without a Fence": Female Sexual Minority Rights in Ghana", 18 January 2016.

Dr. Jane Bailey, University of Ottawa, Faculty of Law, "A perfect storm: How the online environment, social norms and law shape girls' lives", 5 February 2016.

Linda Steele, School of Law, University of Wollongong, "Human Rights and Violence Against Women with Disability: Theoretical and legal barriers", 30 September 2016.

Emanuela Heyninck, Pay Equity Commissioner, Government of Ontario, "Gender Wage Gap Strategy and Women's Economic Empowerment: Ontario's Path", 17 October 2016.

Josephine Dawuni, Howard University, "African women judges on international courts", 21 October 2016.

Robert Blitt, University of Tennessee, College of Law, "Equality and Nondiscrimination Through the Eyes of an International Religious Organization: The Organization of Islamic Cooperation's (OIC) Response to Women's Rights and Sexual Orientation and Gender Identity Rights", Friday, 28 October 2016.

Dr. Emily Sanchez Salcedo, De La Salle University, "Nurturing Wings or Clipping Them Off? The Philippine Approach to Female Labor Migration and a Potentially Redeeming Role for the Commission on Human Rights", 14 November 2016.

COLLOQUIUM IN LEGAL AND POLITICAL PHILOSOPHY

Kimberley Brownlee, University of Warwick, "Social Contribution Injustice", 21 September 2015.

John Gardner, University of Oxford, Faculty of Law "The Many Faces of the Reasonable Person", 28 September 2015

Sherry Colb & Michael Dorf, Cornell University, Cornell Law School, "Beating Hearts: Abortion and Animal Rights", 13 October, 2015

David Miller, Nuffield College, University of Oxford, "The Duty to Rescue Boat People", 26 October, 2015

John Oberdiek, Camden Law School East, Rutgers University, "Putting (and Keeping) Proximate Cases in its Place", 9 November, 2015

Individual Achievements in Research and Scholarship (2015/2016)

SHARRYN AIKEN

Books (including commercially published casebooks)

(with Galloway, Grey & Macklin) *Migration Law in Canada* (The Netherlands: Kluwer Law International, 2015).

(with Dauvergne, Galloway, Grey & Macklin) *Immigration and Refugee Law: Cases, Materials and Commentary,* 2nd ed (Toronto: Emond Montgomery Publications, 2015).

Papers delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"The Criminalization of Asylum Seekers" (Plenary Panelist at the Canadian Association of Refugee and Forced Migration Studies Conference, Ryerson University, 14 May 2005).

"Shifting Terrain: Human Smuggling and the Right to Asylum" (Paper delivered at the Refugee Research Network Conference, Centre for Refugee Studies, York University, 16 June 2015).

"Wrestling with Notions of 'Illegality': Keita's Journey as Migration Story" (Paper delivered at the Workshop on The Figure of the Migrant in Law and Literature, The Department of Criminology, Ryerson University, Department of Comparative Literature, Université de Montréal, and Hans & Tamar Oppenheimer Chair in Public International Law, Faculty of Law, McGill University, 13 October 2016).

Presentation at scholarly, professional or law reform conferences

"Human Smuggling and Canadian Refugee Law" (delivered at the Refugee Rights Panel, Canadian Lawyers Abroad (Queen's Chapter), 9 March 2015).

"The Ocean Lady, the M.V. Sunsea and the Shrinking Right of Asylum in Canada" (Panel organizer and participant at the Tamil Studies Conference, York University's Centre for Asian Research, 1 May 2015).

"Age Discrimination in Migration Law, Policy & Practice" (Workshop Discussant, Glendon College, York University, 24 August 2015).

"Constitutional Culture and Human Rights" (Panel Discussant, Queen's University, Faculty of Law, 2 October 2015).

Presentation to Judicial, Governmental or Legislative Bodies

Hearings on Bill S-7, Zero Tolerance for Barbaric Cultural Practices Act (Invited Expert, Standing Committee on Citizenship and Immigration, Ottawa, 7 May 2015).

Awards and Honours

Seneca College, 6th Annual Immigrant and Refugees Forum Award, 2016.

Editorial Positions

Editorial Advisory Board, Refuge (Centre for Refugee Studies, York University).

Reviews of Scholarships

Expert Panel Member, Review of SSHRC Partnership Grant – Formal Proposal Competition, 2014/2015.

Review Panel Member, SSHRC Insight Development Grant Competition (4 days), 2015.

Referee, Tenure and Promotions Committee, Faculty of Law, University of Ottawa (Common Law), 2015.

Referee, Ontario Ministry of Research and Innovation's Early Researcher Award (ERA), 2015.

Referee, Sidney B. Linden Award, 2016.

Referee, Trudeau Foundation Fellowship, Faculty of Law, University of Toronto, 2016.

Peer Review of Book Proposal for Cambridge University Press, 2016.

Peer Review of articles for Canadian Journal of Women and the Law, Refuge.

Other Scholarly Activities to be included in the Research Report

Visiting Faculty Affiliate, Ryerson Centre for Immigration and Settlement (2015-2016).

BITA AMANI

Book Chapters

"Consuming "DNA as Chemicals" and Chemicals as Food" in Dayna Nadine Scott, ed, *Our Chemical Selves:* Gender, Toxics, and Environmental Health (Vancouver: UBC Press, 2015) 142.

Journal Articles

"Disabused of Copyright's Use?: Not Quite But You Had Me at Non-use" (2016) 29 Intellectual Property Journal 141.

Papers delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Biopatenting and Industrial Policy Discourse: Decoding the Message of Biomedia on the Limits of Agents and Audiences" (Paper delivered at the Law and the Curated Body Conference, York University Interdisciplinary Conference, 26-28 March 2015).

"Exhausting Production: Digital Works, Technological Neutrality, and Monopolizing Copies" (Paper delivered at the Law and Society Association International Conference, Seattle, Washington, 28 May-June 1 2015).

"Reproduction, Monopolizing Copies, and the (Im)Balance in Copyright Law" (Paper delivered at Unpack SODRAC: Technological Change and Copyright Tariffs after CBC v. SODRAC Symposium, Osgoode Hall Law School, York University, 25 February 2016).

(with Carys Craig) "The Jus of Use: Trademarks In Transition" (Paper delivered at the 138th International Trademark Association, Annual Meeting and Conference, Orlando Florida, 21-25 May 2016).

"Plants v. Zombies: Final Appeal of Property, Trespass, Nuisance, and Claims to Genetic Resources In the Sovereign and Supreme Court of Gaea" (Paper delivered at Panel presentation: Narrative, Resources and Equality (CRN 38) delivered at the Law and Society Association Conference, New Orleans, Louisiana, 2-5 June 2016).

"Authoring Identity: Copyright, Privacy and Commodity Dissonance in the Digital Age" (Paper delivered at the Louisiana State University Conference: By Any Others' Name: A Conference on Law, Authorship, Appropriation, Baton Rouge, Louisiana, 28-29 October 2016).

"Authoring Identity: Copyright, Privacy and Commodity Dissonance in the Digital Age" (Paper delivered at the first Canadian Privacy Law Workshop, University of Toronto, 18-19 November 2016).

Presentation at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"From Community Knowledge to a Knowledge Community: Emerging International Law Issues Related to Biodiversity, Traditional Knowledge and Traditional Cultural Expressions" (Panel Discussant: Policy and Legal Mechanisms for Protecting TK at the CIGI International Law Research Program Consultation Workshop on International Intellectual Property Law, Toronto, Ontario, 14 May 2015).

"Book Symposium on Abraham Drassinower's What's Wrong with Copying?" (Panel and Commentary: Bita Amani, Abraham Drassinower, Chris Essert, Laura Murray, Margaret Jane Radin, Queen's University, Faculty of Law, 16 November 2015).

"Our Future With Chemical Food: From the Cradle to The Crypt, Intellectual Property and Novel Food Regulation" (delivered at the FLSQ Gender, Wellbeing and the Politics of the Imagination: Law, Culture, Compassion Conference, Queen's University, Faculty of Law, 26 February 2016).

"Book Symposium on Abraham Drassinower's What's Wrong with Copying?" (Panel and Commentary at the IP Osgoode Speaks Series: Bita Amani, Carys Craig, Abraham Drassinower, 11 March 2016).

Dinner Panel on CRISPR9 Gene Editing (Invited Speaker, Queen's University, Kingston, 19 November 2016).

Presentation to Judicial, Governmental and Legislative Bodies

Privacy Act Reform Discussion Workshop, hosted by Osgoode Hall Law School with Department of Justice, Osgoode Hall Professional Development, Toronto, 19 November 2016.

Editorial Positions

Book Editor, Intellectual Property Journal.

Reviews of Scholarship

Peer review of articles for refereed journals including *Canadian Journal of Law and Society, Intellectual Property Journal* etc.

Other Scholarly Activities to be included in the Research Report

Research Affiliate, IPOsgoode, York University.

Member, Motherhood Initiative for Research and Community Involvement (MIRCI), York University.

Member, Academic Network in Science and Technology Studies/ History, Philosophy and Sociology of Biology Network, Director Bernie Lightman, York University.

Member, Institute of Population and Public Health, Director Kristan Aronson, Queen's University.

Member, Network Centre of Excellence Research on Commercialization of Research, Director and Principal Researcher Paul Guild, University of Waterloo.

Member, Genome Regulation Group, Genome Canada Project, funded by the Ontario Genomic Institute, Director and Principal Researcher Trudo Lemmens, University of Toronto.

Member, Canadian Intellectual Property Scholars Network (IPNET).

Conferences Organized

Co-organizer (with Kathleen Lahey), Feminist Legal Studies Conference, "Women and Tax Justice at Beijing+20: Taxing and Budgeting for Sex Equality", Queen's University, 6-7 March 2015.

Co-organizer (with Kathleen Lahey), Feminist Legal Studies Conference, "Gender, Wellbeing and the Politics of the Imagination: Law, Culture, Compassion", Queen's University, Faculty of Law, 26-27 February 2016.

MARTHA BAILEY

Book Chapters

"Canada's Conflicted Approach to International Child Abduction" in William Atkin, ed, *International Survey of Family Law* (Jordan Publishing, 2016) 81.

"Setting Boundaries" in William Atkin, ed, International Survey of Family Law (Jordan Publishing, 2015) 21.

"Criminal Law and Polygamy" in Janet Bennion, ed, *The Polygamy Question* (Utah: Utah State University Press, 2015).

Journal Articles

"Revisiting the Best Interests of the Child Principle" (2016) Supreme Court Law Review, forthcoming.

(with Amy Kaufman) "Should Civil Marriage be Opened up to Multiple Parties?" (2015) 64 Emory Law Journal 1747.

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Judicial Jurisdiction Rules for Family Law Matters" (Paper delivered at the CJPTA: A Decade of Progress, Toronto, 21 October 2016).

"Family Law and the Realities of Family Life" (Paper delivered at the International Society of Family Law conference, Moran, Wyoming, 22-24 May 2016).

"Marriage Law in Jane Austen's World" (Paper delivered at the Jane Austen Society of North American conference, Living in Jane Austen's World, Louisville, Kentucky, 9-11 October 2015).

Presentation to Judicial, Governmental and Legislative Bodies (format as above)

"The Hague Abduction Convention and Immigration Law Issues," (slide presentation delivered at the Government of Canada Workshop on Intersecting Issues in Family and Immigration Law, 24 February 2016).

Editorial Positions

Editorial Board, Canadian Journal of Family Law.

Reviews of Scholarship

Peer review of articles for various law journals.

Referee for Full Professor application for University of Ottawa, Faculty of Law.

Referee for Full Professor application for Onati International Institute for the Sociology of Law, Spain.

Research Contracts

Commissioning Body	Purpose of Contract	Title of Project	Date(s)
Canada's DoJ	Report on Access	Overview and Assessment of Approaches to	Fall 2016-
	Enforcement	Access Enforcement	Spring 2017

BEVERLEY BAINES

Book Chapters

"Polygamy: Who Speaks for Women?" in Rubenstein & Young, eds, *The Public Law of Gender: From the Local to the Global* (Cambridge: Cambridge University Press, 2016) 219.

Journal Articles

"Constitutionalizing Women's Equality Rights: There is Always Room for Improvement" (2015/16) 37.2:1 Atlantis: Critical Studies in Gender, Culture and Social Justice 112.

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Canada: Framing Litigation as Constitution-Enhancing" (Paper delivered at the Conference on Gender and Constitution-Making, European University Institute, Florence, Italy, 16-17 October 2015).

"Identifying Canada's First Women Law Professors" (Paper delivered at the Conference of International Working Group for Comparative Studies of Legal Professions on Gender and Careers in the Legal Academy, Fern University in Hagen (held in Oberwesel), Germany, 8-11 May 2016).

"Does Sex Equality Have a Future?" (Paper delivered at the Conference on Section 15 of the Charter, York Centre for Public Policy and Law, Osgoode Hall Law School, 13 May 2016).

Presentation at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Beyond Competing Rights" (delivered at the LEAF Symposium on Women, Equality and Religious Rights, Toronto, 30 January 2015).

"Designing Canadian Parity: Preliminary Thoughts" (delivered at the Conference on Women and Legal Pluralism: Extending Parity Governance, European University Institute, Florence, Italy, 13-14 February 2015).

"Constitutional Culture and Competing Rights" (delivered at the Conference on Constitutional Culture: Identities, Texts, Institutions, Faculty of Law, Queen's University, 2-3 October 2015).

Reviews of Scholarship

Peer review of articles for Canadian Journal of Women and the Law, Alberta Law Review, Queen's Law Journal, Supreme Court Law Review, LAWS.

SSHRC reviews of grant applications, February 2015 and January 2016.

Referee, Promotions Committee, Law, Australian National University.

Referee, Banting Post-Doctoral Program, Catalyst Research Program.

Other Scholarly Activities to be included in the Research Report

Supervision of post-doctoral researcher from De La Salle University, Philippines

NICHOLAS BALA

Books

(with Swan & Adamski) Contracts: Cases, Notes & Materials, 9th ed (Toronto: LexisNexis, 2015).

Book Chapters

(with Thomson) "Family Mediation and Alternative Dispute Resolution in Canada" in Dominic D'Abate & Angela Ficca, eds, Family Mediation in Canada: Yesterday, Today and Tomorrow (Montreal: Children Now, 2015) 10.

(with Carrington) "The Changing Nature of Youth Justice: Assessing the Impact of the Youth Criminal Justice Act" in Julian Roberts & Michelle Grossman eds, Criminal Justice in Canada: A Reader, 5th ed (Toronto: Nelson Education, 2015) 265.

(with Birnbaum & Cyr) "Judicial Interviews of Children in Canada's Family Courts" in Tali Gal & Benedetta Durmay, eds, *International Perspectives and Empirical Findings on Child Participation* (New York: Oxford University Press, 2015) 135.

(with Brubacher, Price & Roberts) "Investigative Interviewing of Witnesses and Victims in Canada" in Walsh, Oxburgh, Redlich & Myklebust, eds, *Contemporary Developments and Practices in Investigative Interviewing and Interrogation: International Perspectives: Volume 1- Victims and Witnesses* (London and New York: Routledge Press, 2016) 245.

"Emotional Abuse, Parental Alienation & High Conflict Separations," in K. Lynch & A. Scully-Hill, eds, International Perspectives on Disputes About Children and Child Protection, Volume 2 (Hong Kong: Chinese University Press, 2015) 31.

"Responding to Juvenile Crime in Canada: Law Reform Reduces Use of Courts & Custody Despite 'Law-and-Order' Rhetoric" in Tamar R. Birckhead & Solange Mouthaan, eds, *The Future of Juvenile Justice: Procedure and Practice from a Comparative Perspective* (Durham, NC: Carolina Academic Press, 2016) 81.

(with Saini, Johnston & Fidler) "Empirical Studies of Alienation" in L.M. Drozd, M. Saini & N. Olesen eds, *Parenting Plan Evaluations: Applied Research for the Family Court,* 2nd ed (New York: Oxford University Press, 2016) 374.

(with Drozd) "Introduction" in Abigail Judge & Robin Deutsch, eds, Family-Based Interventions For Children's Resistance, Rejection and Alienation: Overcoming Barriers and other Clinical Approaches (New York: Oxford University Press, 2016) 1.

"Canada's Controversy Over Best Interests and Post-separation Parenting" in Elaine Sutherland & Lesley-Anne Barnes-Macfarlane, eds, *Implementing Article 3 of the United Nations Convention on the Rights of the Child: Best Interests, Welfare and Well-being* (Cambridge, UK: Cambridge University Press, 2016) 233.

(with Leckey) "Les droits de la personne et le litige en protection de l'enfance", in *Droit L'enfant et le litige* en matière de protection (Québec: Presses de l'Université du Québec, 2016) 185.

Journal Articles

"Reducing Use Of Courts & Custody For Youth Offenders Despite 'Get Tough' On Crime Talk: The Youth Criminal Justice Act & Bill C-10" (2015) 78 Saskatchewan Law Review 127.

"Bringing Canada's Divorce Act into the New Millennium: Enacting a Child-Focused Parenting Law" (2015) 40 Queen's Law Journal 425.

(with Finlay, De Filippis & Hunter) "Child Welfare Adolescents & the Youth Justice System: Failing to Respond Effectively to Crossover Youth" (2015) 19 Canadian Criminal Law Review 129.

(with Birnbaum& Boyd) "The Canadian Experience with Views of the Child Reports: A Valuable Addition to the Toolbox?" (2016) 16 International Journal of Law, Policy and the Family 145. (with Thomson) "Motherisk and Charter Orders for Experts for Parents in Child Welfare Cases" (2016) 35 Canadian Family Law Quarterly 199.

(with Birnbaum, Saini & Sohani) "Shared Parenting: Ontario Case law and Social Science Research" (2016) 35 Canadian Family Law Quarterly 139.

(with Saini & Birnbaum) "Access to Justice in Ontario's Family Justice System" (2016) 37 Windsor Review of Legal and Social Issues 1.

(with Saini, Birnbaum & McLarty) "Understanding Pathways to Family Dispute Resolution and Justice Reforms: Ontario Court File Analysis & Survey of Professionals" (2016) 54 Family Court Review 382.

(with Hubbard, Saykaly, Lee, Lindsay & Talwar) "Children's recall accuracy for repeated events over multiple interviews: Comparing information types" (2016) 23:6 Psychiatry, Psychology and Law 849.

(with Hebert) "Children Resisting Contract: What's a Lawyer to Do?" (2016) 36 Canadian Family Law Quarterly 1.

(with Birnbaum & Saini) "Canada's First Integrated Domestic Violence Court: Examining Family and Criminal Court Outcomes at the Toronto I.D.V.C." (2016) Journal of Family Violence DOI 10.1007/s10896-016-9886-z.

Annotations, Short Articles and Case Comments

(with Birnbaum) "How Family Disputes Are Really Settled", Lawyers Weekly (20 April 2015).

(with Birnbaum) "Views of the child: Interview reports offer less intrusive way of protecting children's rights", Lawyers Weekly (25 September 2015).

(with Kelly) "More harm than good: Repealing reasonable correction defence could backfire", Lawyers Weekly (19 February 2016).

"Foreword" in *Practitioner's Guide to Youth Court Proceedings* (Toronto: Emond Montgomery Publications, 2016).

Reports and Studies for Government and Governmental Institutions

(with Houston) "The Challenge of High-Conflict Family Cases Involving a Child Protection Agency: A Review of Literature and an Analysis of Reported Ontario Cases", Submitted to the Ontario Chapter of Association

of Family & Conciliation Courts, February 2015.

"Child-Related Responses to the Use of Motherisk Hair Analysis: A Consultation Paper", Submitted to the Independent Review of The Honourable Susan Lang, 2015.

(with Houston) "The Convention on the Rights of the Child Article 12 and Children's Participatory Rights in Canada", Submitted to Justice Canada, 2015.

(with Bertrand, Paetsch & Boyd) "Evidence Supporting National Standards For Canada's Child Advocacy Centres", Canadian Research Institute for Law & Family, submitted to the Department of Justice Canada, 2015.

(with Houston) "High-Conflict Family Cases Involving a Child Protection Agency: Report on Experience of Child Welfare and Family Justice Professionals and Suggestions for Good Practices", Submitted to the Ontario Chapter of Association of Family & Conciliation Courts, 2 May 2016.

(with Birnbaum) "Evaluability Study of the Office of the Children's Lawyer", Submitted to the Government of Northwest Territories, April 2016.

(with Bertrand, Paetsch & Boyd) "The Practice of Family Law in Canada: Results from a Survey of Participants at the 2016 National Family Law Program", Canadian Research Institute for Law & the Family, Submitted to the Department of Justice Canada, 2016.

(with Saini & Spitz) "Supervised Access as a Stepping Stone Rather Than a Destination: A Qualitative Review of Ontario Services & Policies for Assisting Families Transitioning from Supervised Access", Submitted to the Ontario Chapter of Association of Family & Conciliation Courts, 2016.

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

(with Chaput) "The Obligation to Support Adult Children: Adulthood Delayed" (Paper delivered at the National Judicial Institute Family Law Program, Banff Alberta, 4 February 2015).

(with Chaput) "The Obligation to Support Adult Children: When Does "Childhood" End?" (Paper delivered at the Law Society of Upper Canada, Family Law Summit, Toronto, 31 March 2015).

(with Hunter) "Parental Alienation: Context, Challenges and Recent Ontario Cases" (Paper delivered at the Modern Families Symposium, Law Society of Upper Canada, Toronto, 5 May 2015).

(with Thomson) "Expert Evidence in Child Protection Cases" (Paper delivered at the Ontario Court of Justice Family Law Institute, Niagara-on-the-Lake, Ontario, 9 September 2015).

(with Birnbaum, Polak & Sohani) "Shared Parenting: Ontario Case Law and Social Science Research" (Paper delivered at the National Judicial Institute, Family Law Program, Toronto, 3 February 2016).

(with Hebert) "Children Resisting Contact: What's a Judge to Do?" (Paper delivered at the National Judicial Institute, Family Law Program, Toronto, 4 February 2016).

(with Maur) "Determining Costs Quantum in Ontario Family Litigation: The Utility of Tariffs" (Paper delivered at the Ontario Family Law Rules Committee, 5 April 2016).

(with Watt) "Expert Evidence and Assessments in Family Cases: Recent Developments" (Paper delivered at the Continuing Legal Education Program on Recent Developments and Complex Issues in Evidence in Family Proceedings, Osgoode Hall Law School, 9 May 2016).

"The *Motherisk Review* and the Challenge of Expert Evidence in Child Welfare Cases" (Paper delivered at the Advanced Issues in Child Protection Law, Ontario Bar Association, Toronto, 13 May 2016).

"Support for Adult Children: When Does Childhood End?" (Paper delivered at the National Family Law Program, St. John's Newfoundland, 12 July 2016).

(with Hebert) "Children Resisting Contact: A Family Functioning Problem" (Paper delivered at the National Family Law Program, St. John's Newfoundland, 12 July 2016).

Presentations Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Post-Separation Parenting: Concepts, Controversies, Context& Change" (delivered at the Judicial Development Institute, Ontario Court of Justice, Toronto, 15 January 2015).

(with Lutes) "Responding to Youth Offending: The YCJA & Bill C-10" (delivered to Nova Scotia Legal Aid, Halifax, 23 January 2015).

"Child Development and the Justice System: Children as Witnesses & Judicial Interviews of Children" (delivered at the Alberta Queen's Bench Education Program, Edmonton, 29 January 2015).

"Working Group on the Guide to Good Practice on Article 13(b) of The Hague Convention on Child Abduction: A Progress Report" (delivered at the Canadian Network of Hague Convention Judges' Meeting, Banff, Alberta, 3 February 2015).

"The Legal Framework for Bill S-7" (Panelist at the Tackling Early and Forced Marriage and 'Honour' Based Violence Canada Conference, Department of Justice, Ottawa, 26 February 2015.

"I am leaving my spouse!' The Effect of Decisions at Separation on Status Quo & Eventual Outcomes — Will They be Case Critical?" (delivered at the Frontenac Family Law Section, Kingston, 20 March 2015).

"Alienation & Emotional Abuse in High Conflict Family Cases" (delivered at the Alberta Family Mediation Society, Edmonton, Alberta, 10 April 2015).

"Children Caught in the Cross-Fire: Parental Alienation and High Conflict Separations" (delivered at the Manitoba Bar Association, Family Law Section, Winnipeg, 30 April 2015).

(with Mitnick) "Child Development and the Justice System: Children as Witnesses & Judicial Interviews of Children" (delivered at the Child Development & Evidentiary Issues: Understanding Children & Assessing Credibility Conference, Manitoba Court of Queen's Bench, National Judicial Institute, Winnipeg, 30 April 2015).

"Reforming the Child-Related Provisions of Canada's Divorce Act" (delivered at the Modern Families Symposium, Law Society of Upper Canada, Toronto, 5 May 2015).

"International Child Abduction & The Hague Convention," (delivered at the Family Law Education Program,

Carleton County Law Association, Montebello, Quebec, 8 May 2015).

(with Birnbaum, Boyd & Henry) "Views of the Child Reports in Canada" (delivered at the Association of Family and Conciliation Courts Annual Conference, New Orleans, 30 May 2015).

"Increasing the Use & Value of Court-appointed Mental Health Professional in Ontario Family Cases & Preventing the Abuse of the Justice Process by Disgruntled Family Litigants" (delivered at The Law Society of Upper Canada, Action Group on Access to Justice, Toronto, 3 June 2015).

"Views of the Child Reports: A Good Addition to the 'Toolbox'?" (delivered at the Canadian Research Institute for Law & the Family, Calgary, 6 June 2015).

"Canada's Controversy Over Best Interests & Post-separation Parenting" (delivered at the Colloquium on the Convention on the Rights of the Child - Implementation Project, Stirling University at Edinburgh, Scotland, 9 June 2015).

"Judges Meeting Kids in Family Cases: 'A Voice but not a Choice'" (delivered at the International Academy of Matrimonial Lawyers, Quebec City, 12 June 2015).

"Families, Kids & the Justice System: Towards a Holistic & Child-Centered Approach" (delivered at the Crown Summer School, Ontario Ministry of the Attorney General (McMaster), 17 June 2015).

(with Birnbaum) "Education Program on Child Representation" (delivered at the Office of the Children's Lawyer of the Northwest Territories, Yellowknife, NWT, 18-19 August 2015).

"Best Interests and Children's Rights: Consistent of in Conflict?" (delivered at the Community Pediatrics Symposium, Faculties of Medicine at McGill and Université de Montréal, Montreal, Quebec, 18 September 2015).

"Changing Professional Culture and Reducing Use of Courts & Custody for Youth: Youth Criminal Justice Act & Bill C-10" (delivered at the Canadian Criminal Justice Association Congress, Regina, Saskatchewan, 2 October 2015).

"Crossover Cases: The Role of the CAS in High Conflict Separations" (delivered at the AFCC Ontario Chapter, Annual Conference, Toronto, 23 October 2015).

"Expert and Assessments: Understanding the Family Context" (delivered at the Expert Evidence Program of the Saskatchewan Trial Lawyers Association, Regina, Saskatchewan, 30 October 2015).

"Judicial Interviews of Children" and panelist on plenary on "Voice of the Child" (delivered at the Association of Family and Conciliation Courts, Regional Conference, Columbus, Ohio, 5-6 November 2015).

"Expert Evidence in Family & Child Welfare Proceedings" (delivered at the North York Family Bar, Toronto, Ontario, 24 November 2015).

"Research on Family Dispute Resolution and Its Relationship to Practice" (Panelist at Self-represented litigants and Family Dispute Resolution, Law Society of Upper Canada, Toronto, 25 November 2015).

"Hear the Child Reports & Judicial Interviews: Good Additions to the 'Toolbox'?" (delivered at the Canadian Bar Association, BC Branch, Victoria, British Columbia, 27 November 2015).

"Judicial Interviews with Children: A Valuable Addition to the Judicial Toolbox?" and (with Houston) "Crossover Cases: Child Welfare Involvement in Family Cases" (delivered at the Ontario Court of Justice Judicial Education Program, Toronto, 14 January 2016).

(with Birnbaum) "Views of the Child Report" (delivered at the Law Society Action Group on Access to Justice, Toronto, 10 February 2016) (webinar).

"Understanding Cases of Children Resisting Contact," (delivered at The Intersection of Family Law & Psychology, Continuing Legal Education British Columbia, Vancouver, British Columbia, 10 March 2016).

(with Birnbaum) "Views of the Child Reports" (delivered at the Family Law Summit, Law Society of Upper Canada, Toronto, 11 April 2016).

(with Scott) "Child Welfare Adolescents and the Youth Justice System: Failing to Respond Effectively to "Crossover Youth" (delivered at the Practice & Research Together Child Welfare Canada Webinar, 19 April 2016).

"Understanding Cases of Children Resisting Contact: What's a Lawyer to Do?" (delivered at the Frontenac Family Law Section, Kingston, Ontario, 22 April 2016).

"High Conflict Separations: The Legal Context" (delivered Superior Court of Justice of Ontario Spring Education Program, Ottawa, 5 May 2016).

"Making Family Justice More Accessible: The Role of Legal Aid Ontario & Para-professionals" (delivered at the Legal Aid Ontario Board Retreat, Toronto, 13 May 2016).

"Ending the War Between Parents: The Role of the Courts" (delivered at the Civil Remedies Program, National Judicial Institute, Vancouver, 19 May 2016).

(with Birnbaum, Poitras & Cyr) "Court Outcomes in Quebec and Ontario" and (with Houston & Saini) "Crossover Cases: Child Protection Agency Involvement in High Conflict Family Cases" (delivered at the Association of Family & Conciliation Court, 53rdAnnual Conference, Seattle, 3 June 2016).

(with Birnbaum, Boyd & LeClaire) "Shared Parenting in Canada: How Much Do We Have?" (delivered at the Canadian Research Institute for Law & the Family Annual Meeting, Calgary, 11 June 2016).

"Children Caught in the Crossfire: High Conflict Separations, Views of Children & Parental Alienation" (delivered at the Kings' Inns (Barristers' College), Dublin, Ireland, 4 July 2016).

(with Birnbaum) "Views of the Child Reports in Canada" and (with Bryant) "Guide to Good Practice on Hague Convention Art. 13(b): A Progress Report" (delivered at the Conference on Culture, Dispute Resolution and the Modernised Family, International Centre for Family Law, Policy and Practice and King's College University, London, United Kingdom, 8 July 2016).

(with Farid & Boyd) "Survey on the Practice of Family Law in Canada" (delivered at the National Family Law Program, St. John's, Newfoundland, 12 July 2016).

"Challenges for Judges and Families in Multiple Court Proceedings" (delivered at the Canadian Association of Provincial Court Judges, National Conference, Vancouver, 30 September 2016).

(with Saini) "Supervised Access in Family Cases: Facilitating Transitioning" (delivered at the AFCC Ontario Chapter, Toronto, 21 October 2016).

"Hearing the Voices of Children in Family Dispute Resolution: Time For Child Inclusive Mediation in Ontario?" (delivered at the Alternative Dispute Resolution Institute Of Ontario, 3 November 2016) (webinar).

"Domestic Violence: The Challenge of Taking Account of the Interests of Children" (delivered at the 2016 Gordon Wicijowski Law Foundation of Saskatchewan Chair in Police Studies Lecture, University of Regina, Regina, Saskatchewan, 7 November 2016).

"Children Resisting Contact: What's a Judge to Do?" (delivered at the British Columbia Supreme Court Education Program, Vancouver, British Columbia, 9 November 2016).

"Motherisk, Expert Evidence & Assessments in Child Protection Cases" (delivered at the Frontenac Family Law Association, Kingston, 18 November 2016).

"Kids & Cash: Child Support and Shared Parenting" (delivered at the AFCC-O Kingston, 22 November 2016).

(with Houston) "Intersection of Domestic Cases & the Child Welfare System: Recent Research and Recommendations" (delivered at the Ontario Association of Family and Conciliation Courts Symposium, Osgoode Hall, Toronto, 25 November 2016).

Presentation to Judicial, Governmental and Legislative Bodies

Presentation on Youth Justice and Visible Minority Youth (delivered to the Senate Committee on Human, 3 March 2015).

Awards and Honours

Cited by Appellate Court in Khadr v Edmonton Institution, 2015 ABCA 225 (CanLII).

Cited by Appellate Court in M. B.-W. v R.Q., 2015 NLCA 28 (on child representation).

Cited by Appellate Court in Remillard v. Remillard, 2015 MBCA 42 (costs in family cases).

Induction as Fellow of the Royal Society of Canada (Elected in 2013, but only attended to be inducted on 26 November 2015).

Editorial Positions

Editor, Child Witness Electronic Benchbook, National Judicial Institute (Resigned July 2015 due to too many commitments).

Editorial Board, Canadian Journal of Family Law, Canadian Journal of Criminology and Criminal Justice, Family Court Review, Family Law Quarterly.

Reviews of Scholarship

Referee, SSHRC Insight Grant.

Referee for Articles and Reports for Alberta Law Review, Canadian Journal of Criminology and Criminal Justice, Canadian Journal of Family Law, Canadian Journal of Law and Society, Family Court Review, Journal of Child Custody, Journal of Empirical Legal Studies, Journal of Law, Medicine & Ethics, Manitoba Law Review, University of British Columbia Law Review.

Referee, Polish National Sciences Centre.

Referee, Standing Committee for Youth Justice, United Kingdom.

Other Scholarly Activities to be included in the Research Report

Department of Justice Canada, Divorce Act Reform Consultation, Ottawa, 19-20 September 2016.

KEVIN BANKS

Book Chapters

(with R. Nunin & A. Topo) "The Lasting Influence of Legal Origins: Workplace Discrimination, Social Inclusion and the Law in Canada, the United States and the European Union", in M. Finkin and G. Mundlak, eds, Handbook of Comparative Labour and Employment Law (Edward Elgar Publishing, 2015).

Journal Articles

"Reasonable Accommodation as Equal Opportunity in Canadian Employment" (2016) 93 Bulletin of Comparative Labour Relations 47.

Reports and Studies for Government and Governmental Institutions

"Employment Standards Complaint Resolution, Compliance and Enforcement: A Review of the Literature on Access and Effectiveness", Prepared for the Ontario Ministry of Labour to support the Changing Workplaces Review of 2015, 2016.

"In the Matter of Guatemala – Issues Relating to the Obligations Under Article 16.2.1(a)", Panel Chair, Dispute Panel Ruling on Request for Extension of Time to File Initial Written Submission and on Treatment of Redacted Evidence, 26 February 2015.

Presentations at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Labor in a Transnational World" (Panelist at the Labor and Employment Relations Association Annual Conference, Minneapolis, May 2016).

"Weber Delay?" (delivered at the "One Law for All? Weber at 20" workshop hosted by the Queen's Centre for Law in the Contemporary Workplace, 30 October 2015).

"The CETA and TPP Models" (delivered at the Conference of the Centre Inter-Universitaire de Recherche sur la Mondialization et le Travail, 23 October 2015).

"Reflections on Fragmentation of Enforcement Jurisdiction in Labour and Employment Law" (delivered at the Conference of the Centre Inter-Universitaire de Recherche sur la Mondialization et le Travail, 23 October 2015).

"Implications of the Supreme Court's Freedom of Association Jurisprudence" (delivered at the National Industrial Relations Conference of the Canada Industrial Relations Board, 17 September 2015).

"Labour Arbitration: Efficiency and Delay in a Radically Changed Legal Environment" (delivered at the Labour Law Research Network Conference, University of Amsterdam, 27 June 2015).

"Labour Arbitration: Efficiency and Delay in a Changed Legal Environment" (delivered at the Canadian Association of Labour Lawyers, 13 June 2015).

"Labour Arbitration: Efficiency and Delay in a Radically Changed Legal Environment" (Paper delivered at the National Academy of Arbitrators Annual Meeting, 21 May 2015).

"What Does the Saskatchewan Federation Decision Mean for Excluded Employees?" (delivered at the Centre for Law in the Contemporary Workplace Workshop, 21 April 2015).

Editorial Positions

Editor-in-Chief, Canadian Labour and Employment Law Journal.

Book Review Editor, Comparative Labor Law and Policy Journal.

Reviews of Scholarship

Peer review of articles for Canadian Public Policy.

Grant application reviewer for Germany-Israel Foundation.

Other Scholarly Activities to be included in the Research Report

Member, Academic Reference Group to Ontario's Changing Workplaces Review, 2015/2016.

Research Contracts

Commissioning Body	Purpose of Contract	Title of Project	Date(s)
Changing Workplaces Review, Government of Ontario	Research report	"Employment Standards Complaint Resolution, Compliance and Enforcement: A Review of the Literature on Access and Effectiveness", Prepared for the Ontario Ministry of Labour, to support the Changing Workplaces Review of 2015 (Queen's Printer, 2016) 108 pages.	Fall 2015 and Winter 2016

Conferences Organized

Organizer, Queen's Centre for Law in the Contemporary Workplace Conference, "Frontiers of Human Rights in Canadian Workplaces", Toronto, 16 September 2016.

ARTHUR COCKFIELD

Books (including commercially published casebooks)

Introduction to Legal Ethics, 2nd ed (Toronto: LexisNexis, 2013 and 2016).

(with O'Brien & Brown) Student Edition of the Income Tax Act, 5th and 6th eds (Toronto: Thomson Reuters Carswell, 2015 and 2016).

(editor, with Edgar & O'Brien) *Materials on Canadian Income Tax,* 15th ed (Toronto: Thomson Reuters Carswell, 2015).

Book Chapters

"Foreword" in Kerzner and Chodikoff, eds, *International Tax Evasion in the Global Information Age* (Toronto: Irwin Law, 2016) xix.

"Tax Law and Technology Change" in Roger Brownsword and Eloise Scotford, eds, Oxford Handbook on the Law and Regulation of Technology (London, UK: Oxford University Press, 2016).

"Canadian Tax Treaty Interpretation" in Eduardo Baistrocchi, ed, A Global Analysis of Tax Treaty Disputes (London, UK: Cambridge University Press, 2016).

Journal Articles

"Breaking Bad: What Does the First Major Tax Haven Leak Tell Us?" (2016) 83:8 Tax Notes International 691.

"Big Data and Tax Haven Secrecy" (2016) 18 Florida Tax Review 483.

(with MacArthur) "Country-by-Country Reporting and Commercial Confidentiality" (2015) 63 Canadian Tax Journal 627.

"David Foster Wallace on Tax Policy, How to be an Adult and Other Mysteries of the Universe" (2015) 12 Pittsburgh Tax Review 89.

"The Limits of the International Tax Regime as a Commitment Projector" (2013) 33 Virginia Tax Review 59 (reprinted in Reuven Avi-Yonah, Advanced Introduction to International Tax Law (London: Edward Elgar Publishing, 2016) 638).

Book Reviews, Editorial and Media Commentary, and Other Publications

"An Atheist Defends Christ", The Globe and Mail (23 December 2016).

"Where the Great Pains Begin: Hip Fans Deserve Better Ticket Laws", The Globe and Mail (8 June 2016).

(with Christian Leuprecht) "Canada Revenue Agency Needs a New Playbook", *The Globe and Mail* (5 May 2016).

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Designing Optimal Cross-border Tax Information Exchange Laws and Policies" (Paper delivered at the Canadian Privacy Law Workshop, University of Toronto Faculty of Law, 18 November 2016).

"The Past, Present and Future of Cross-border Tax Information Exchange" and "Designing Optimal Optimal Cross-border Tax Law Information Exchange Laws and Policies" (Keynote Speech and Paper delivered at the Common Reporting Standard Conference, Canadian Institute, Toronto, 18 October 2016).

"Designing Optimal Cross-border Tax Information Exchange Laws and Policies" (Paper delivered at the New York University Law School Conference on Human Rights and International Tax Law, New York, 24 September 2016).

"Evaluating Canadian and U.S. Anti-Terrorism Financing Laws" (Paper delivered at the Fulbright Conference on 'Canada, the United States and Islamic Extremism: Confronting Terror', University of Hawai'i at Mānoa, 27 February 2016).

"Big Data and Tax Haven Secrecy" (Paper delivered at the Faculty Speaker Series, Thomas Jefferson School of Law, San Diego, 15 February 2016).

"Big Data and Tax Haven Secrecy" (Paper delivered at the Annual Meeting of the Canadian Tax Foundation, Academic Panel, Montreal, 23 November 2015).

"Big Data and Tax Haven Secrecy" (Paper delivered at the Conference on Resolving Tax Treaty Disputes: A Global Analysis, London School of Economics Department of Law, London, United Kingdom, 27 October 2015).

"Canadian Tax Treaty Dispute Resolution Processes" (Paper delivered at the Conference on Resolving Tax Treaty Disputes: A Global Analysis, London School of Economics Department of Law, London, United Kingdom, 26 October 2015).

"Big Data and Tax Haven Secrecy," (Paper delivered at the Stanford Program in International Legal Studies at 20 Symposium, Stanford University Law School, Palo Alto, California, 17 October 2015).

"Country by Country Reporting and Commercial Confidentiality" (Paper delivered at the University of Waterloo Tax Workshop, Toronto, 2 June 2015).

"Big Data and Offshore Tax Evasion: A Taxonomy" (Paper delivered at the Eleventh Annual Conference on Technology, Knowledge and Society: Big Data and The Politics of Participation in the Digital Age, UC Berkeley, Berkeley, California, 23 February 2015).

Presentation at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Evaluating Empirical Studies of Tax Data Leaks" (delivered at the 2nd Annual Tax Symposium, University of Waterloo and University of Texas Schools of Management and Accounting, 5 October 2016).

"How Does Law Influence Norms Surrounding Terrorism?" (delivered at the Fulbright Conference on 'Canada, the United States and Islamic Extremism: Confronting Terror', University of Hawai'i at Mānoa, 28 February 2016).

"What Does the SSHRC Review Panel Do?" (delivered at the Insight Grant Information Session, Queen's University, 9 June 2016).

"Big Data and Tax Haven Secrecy" (delivered at the PechaKucha Event, University Research Services, Queen's University, 13 April 2016).

"Pursuing a Career in Business Law" (Keynote Speech delivered at Queen's University Smith School of Business, 18 November 2015).

"Following the Hidden \$20 Trillion: My Investigation into the World's Largest Financial Data Leak" (delivered in TED talk format at the Queen's University Faculty of Law, 3 November 2015).

"Commentary: Resolving Irish Treaty Disputes" (delivered at the Conference on Resolving Tax Treaty Disputes: A Global Analysis, London School of Economics Department of Law, London, United Kingdom, 27 October 2015).

"Bill C-51 and Surveillance: The Case against the New Anti-Terrorism Laws" (delivered in Munk-style debate at Queen's University, 8 March 2015).

"Opening Remarks" (delivered at the Stanford Program in International Legal Studies at 20 Symposium, Stanford University Law School, Palo Alto, California, 16 October 2015).

Presentations to Judicial, Governmental and Legislative Bodies

"Terrorist Financing" (delivered at the FINTRAC Roundtable, Ottawa, 12 December 2016).

"Offshore Tax Evasion and Aggressive International Tax Planning" (testified before the Parliamentary Standing Committee (House of Commons), Ottawa, 7 June 2016).

"Terrorist Financing" (delivered at the FINTRAC Roundtable, Ottawa, 11 April 2016).

Editorial Positions

Editorial Board, Canadian Tax Law Journal, International Journal of Business Law, UNESCO EOLSS International Editorial Council.

Contributing Author, Tax Analysts.

Reviews of Scholarship

Review Committee Member, SSHRCH Standard Research Grants Program, 2015-2016.

Peer review of articles for McGill Law Journal, Osgoode Hall Law Journal, Alberta Law Review, Queen's Law Journal, Journal of Law and Humanities, UBC Law Review, and various international tax law publications.

Referee, Tenure and Promotions Committee for University of Ottawa Faculty of Law, Osgoode Hall, University of Toronto Law, Griffith University (Australia), University of New South Wales (Australia), Thomas Jefferson School of Law.

Other Scholarly Activities to be included in the Research Report

Cited by Supreme Court of Canada in *Canada (Attorney General) v. Fairmont Hotels, 2016 SCC 56 (on contract law).*

Cited in House of Commons Finance Committee final report on "The Canada Revenue Agency, Tax Avoidance and Tax Evasion: Recommended Actions" (October 2016).

Contributing author of Association of Canadian Financial Officers, Tax Fairness: An Opportunity to Lead (September 2016).

Conferences Organized

Co-organizer (with Alan Macnaughton), University of Waterloo and Deloitte Tax Symposium, 16-17 May 2016.

CHRISTOPHER ESSERT

Book Chapters

"A theory of Legal Obligation" in Sciaraffa and Waluchow, eds, *The Legacy of Ronald Dworkin* (Oxford, UK: Oxford University Press, 2016) 245.

Journal Articles

"Intentional Action and Law" (2016) Jurisprudence DOI 10.1080/20403313.2016.1237569.

"Legal Powers in Private Law" (2016) Legal Theory DOI 10.1017/S1352325216000033.

"Nuisance and the Normative Boundaries of Ownership" (2016) 52 Tulsa Law Review 101.

"Property and Homelessness" (2016) 44 Philosophy and Public Affairs 266.

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Property in the the Society of Equals" (Paper delivered at the Property Works in Progress Workshop, Boston University School of Law, 22-24 September 2016).

"Intentional Transaction and the Form of the Just" (Paper delivered at the Legal Philosophy Workshop, Dartmouth University, February 2016).

"Intentional Transaction and the Form of the Just" (Paper delivered at the Tort Law and The Philosophy of Action, Birmingham University, 2016).

Presentation at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

Commentary on a paper by Eric Claeys (delivered at the North American Private Law Theory Workshop, Fordham University School of Law, 2-4 November 2016.

Editorial Positions

Editorial Board, Law and Philosophy.

Reviews of Scholarship

Peer review of articles for Mind, Legal Theory, University of Toronto Law Journal.

Other Scholarly Activities to be included in the Research Report

International Advisor to the American Law Institute's Restatement (4th) of Property.

Conferences Organized

Co-organizer (with Jean Thomas), Law and Philosophy Workshop, Queen's University, 17-18 June 2016.

DAVID FREEDMAN

Book Chapters

"Administration of Trusts" in *The Law of Trusts: A Contextual Approach*, 3rd ed (Toronto: Emond Montgomery Publications, 2015).

"Dependants' Support" and "Substitute Decision-Making" in *Oosterhoff on Wills*, 8th ed (Toronto: Carswell Thomson Reuters, 2016).

Journal Articles

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Accessorial Liability for Breach of Trust and Fiduciary Duty" (Paper delivered at the Law Society of Upper Canada, Annual Estates and Trusts Summit).

"Drafting and Attacking Charging Clauses in a Will" (Paper delivered at the Law Society of Upper Canada, Annual Estates and Trusts Summit).

Presentation at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Section 72(1) Assets" (delivered at the FLA Estates & Trusts Section).

Reviews of Scholarship

Referee for Saskatchewan Law Review, UBC Law Review, Alberta Law Review.

LESLIE GREEN

Book Chapters

"Law and the Role of a Judge" in K.K. Ferzan and S.J. Moore, eds, *Legal, Moral, and Metaphysical Truths* (Oxford, UK: Oxford University Press, 2016) 322.

Journal Articles

"The Forces of Law" (2016) 29 Ratio Juris 164.

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Right Speech" (The John Dewey Lecture delivered at the University of Chicago, 9 November 2016).

"Sovereignty vs. Sovereignty" (Keynote Lecture delivered at UK IVR, Leeds, 29 October 2016).

"Sovereignty vs. Sovereignty" (The Annual Lecture delivered at Newcastle Law School, 25 April 2016).

Editorial Positions

Co-editor, Oxford Studies in Philosophy of Law.

Co-editor, Oxford Legal Theory (book series, Oxford University Press).

Editorial Board, Stanford Encyclopedia of Philosophy (co-editor for philosophy of law), Law and Philosophy, Ethics and Social Philosophy, Transnational Legal Theory, Canadian Journal of Law and Jurisprudence.

Reviews of Scholarship

Peer review of articles for Oxford Journal of Legal Studies, Philosophical Quarterly, Journal of Political Philosophy.

LYNNE HANSON

Journal Articles

(with Fitzpatrick & Abo-El Ella) "Interdisciplinary Teaching Strategies for Mental Health Law" (2015) 39 International Journal of Law and Psychiatry 1.

Presentation at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

Panelist at the Canadian Association of University Teachers (CAUT) President's Workshop, Ottawa, Ontario, 22-23 January 2016.

Presentation to Judicial, Governmental and Legislative Bodies

"Changing Workplaces Review" (presentation delivered on behalf of OCUFA/University Faculty Associations, Ontario Ministry of Labour, Ottawa, Ontario, 18 June 2015).

Other Scholarly Activities to be included in the Research Report

Innovative Law Teaching Seminar with Professor Rick Glofcheski of the University of Hong Kong, Faculty of Law, Queen's University, 13 January 2016.

Research Contracts

Commissioning Body	Purpose of Contract	Title of Project	Date(s)
QUFA Fund for Scholarly Research and Creative Work and Professional Development (Adjuncts)	Research grant - 35 th International Congress on Law and Mental Health, July 9-14, 2017, Prague	Panelist on "Consent, Culture, and Conscience", July 14, 2017, presenting on tort liability of the mentally ill in the law of defamation.	November 2016

GAIL HENDERSON

Journal Articles

"Could Community Contribution Companies Improve Access to Justice?" (2016) 94:2 The Canadian Bar Review 209.

(with Lund, A., Bangsund, C., Kodar, F., Liao, C., & Senthe, S.) "Reconciliation in the Corporate-Commercial Classroom" (2016) 2:1 Lakehead Law Journal 49.

Book Reviews, Editorial and Media Commentary, and Other Publications

(with Hare) "Enabling Local Investing in Alberta: The Role of Community Economic Development Investment Funds (CEDIFs)", *Momentum* (September 2016).

Funding

Title	Funding Agency/Sponsor	Role	Award Date
Group RESP Research and Education Project	Law Foundation of Ontario	Co-investigator	1 September 2016

Other Scholarly Activities to be Included in the Research Report

Member, Law Society of Upper Canada 2006.

Member, Policy and Research Action Team, Asset Builders Learning Exchange (ABLE), 2016 - Ongoing.

JOSHUA KARTON

Book Chapters

"Beyond the "Harmonious Confucian": International Commercial Arbitration and the Impact of Chinese Cultural Values" in Legal Thoughts between the East and the West in the Multilevel Legal Order: Liber Amicorum in Honor of Professor Herbert Han-pao Ma (Singapore: Springer, 2016) 519.

(with Shervill) "New Wine in Old Bottles: Corrupt Contracts in Canadian Private Law" in *The Civil Law Consequences of Corruption in International Commercial Contracts* (Switzerland: Springer, 2015) 37.

Journal Articles

"Reducing the Impact of Mistranslated Testimony in International Arbitral Hearings" (2016) 9:2 Contemporary Asia Arbitration Journal 197.

"The Structure of International Arbitration Law and the Exercise of Arbitral Authority" (2015) 8:2 Contemporary Asia Arbitration Journal 229.

"The Arbitral Role in Contractual Interpretation" (2015) 6:1 Journal of International Dispute Settlement 1.

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Sectoral Fragmentation of Transnational Commercial Law" (delivered at the Sixth Annual American Society of International Law Research Forum, 2016).

"Sectoral Fragmentation of Transnational Commercial Law" (delivered at the American Society of Comparative Law Annual Meeting, 2016).

"Simultaneous Translation of Witness Testimony in International Arbitration Hearings" (delivered at the Taipei International Conference on Arbitration and Mediation, 2016).

"Taking Choice of Law Seriously in International Investment Disputes" (delivered at the Chinese University of Hong Kong Centre for Financial Regulation and Economic Development, 13th Commercial Seminar,

2016).

"The Fragmented Future of Transnational Commercial Law" (delivered at the Hong Kong University Faculty Seminar Series, 2016).

"Fragmentation of International Commercial Law" (delivered at the Taipei International Conference on Arbitration and Mediation, 2016).

"Taking Choice of Law Seriously in International Investment Disputes" (delivered at the International Law Association / American Society of International Law Asia-Pacific Research Forum, 2015).

"The Applicable Law in Investment Arbitrations: Rationalizing the Expectations of States and Investors" (delivered at the 12th Asian Law Institute Annual Conference, 2015).

Presentations Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"The Authority of International Arbitrators" (delivered at the Chinese University of Hong Kong Faculty Seminar Series, 2016).

"以法社會學觀點探討如何仲裁國際科技糾紛 (Whether and How to Arbitrate International Technology Disputes: A Socio-Legal Perspective)" (delivered at the 19th Annual National Taiwan Technology Law Conference, 2016).

"The Arbitral Role in Contractual Interpretation" (delivered at the Dentons LLP International Arbitration Practice Group Monthly Meeting, 2015).

Honours/Awards

James Crawford Prize, Journal of International Dispute Settlement, Winter 2015.

Other Scholarly Activities to be Included in the Research Report

Attorney, New York State Bar 2006.

Member of Board of Directors, American Society of Comparative Law Younger Comparativists Committee, Vice-Chair and Secretary of the "Youth Group", Fall 2016 – Ongoing.

Member, International Chamber of Commerce Commission on International Arbitration, Task Force on Maximizing the Probative Value of Witness Testimony in International Arbitration, Winter 2016 – Ongoing. Guest Moderator, OGEMID Forum, Winter 2015.

Member of the Editorial Advisory Committee, Contemporary Asia Arbitration Journal, Taiwan, Fall 2014 - Ongoing.

Committee Chair, American Society of Comparative Law Younger Comparativists Committee, Affiliates Advisory Group, Fall 2013 - Fall 2016.

Arbitrator and Judge of written submissions, Willem C. Vis International Commercial Arbitration Moot, 2016 - Ongoing.

Judge of finalists for best Claimant's Memorandum, Willem C. Vis International Commercial Arbitration Moot, Fall 2007 - Ongoing

LISA KELLY

Books (including commercially published casebooks)

(editor, with Ivo Entchev) *Judicious Restraint: The Life and Law of Justice Marshall E. Rothstein* (Toronto: LexisNexis, 2016).

Journal Articles

"The Work of Ideology in Canadian Legal Thought" (2016) 74 Supreme Court Law Review 27.

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Policing Child Discipline" (Paper delivered at the American Society of Legal History, Toronto, 28 October 2016).

"The Burdens of Abortion Travel after *Whole Woman's Health*" (Paper delivered at the Florida International University Law Review Symposium: New Approaches & Challenges to Reproductive Justice, Miami, Florida, 4 November 2016).

LISA KERR

Book Reviews, Editorial and Media Commentary, and Other Publications

"Why Rules on Solitary Confinement Must be Written in Law", *The Globe and Mail* (May 2016), online: http://www.theglobeandmail.com/opinion/why-rules-on-solitary-confinement-must-be-written-in-law/article29809838/>.

"Fewer Inmates in Solitary Makes the Case for Reform", The *Globe and Mail* (February 2016), online: http://www.theglobeandmail.com/opinion/fewer-inmates-in-solitary-makes-the-case-for-legal-reforms/article28804854/.

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Social Science in the Solitary Litigation" (Paper delivered at the Conference on Social Science, Charter Litigation, and Policy Change, Vancouver, British Columbia, November 2016).

"Life Imprisonment as Penal Alternative" (Paper delivered at the Law and History Conference to Honour Douglas Hay at York University, May 2016).

"The Prison as a Black Box in Punishment Theory" (Paper delivered at the Law and Society Conference, New Orleans, May 2016).

Presentation to Judicial, Governmental and Legislative Bodies

"Key Topics in Canadian Prisoner Litigation" (Invited Lecture delivered at the Irish Penal Reform Trust at Trinity College, Dublin, Ireland, April 2016).

"Judges to Jails" (delivered to the National Judicial Institute, 17 October 2016).

Consultation, Senior Criminal Justice Advisory to the Prime Minister's Office, 23 November 2016.

Reviews of Scholarship

Peer review of articles for Alberta Law Review, Australian Feminism Journal, Punishment and Society.

Conferences Organized

Co-organizer (with Benjamin Perryman), "Social Science, Charter Litigation, and Policy Change", Vancouver, British Columbia, 16 November 2016.

Planning Committee Member, "The machinery of federal government, legislative and executive" Trudeau Foundation, Ottawa, 14 February 2017.

MOHAMED KHIMJI

Journal Articles

(with Viner, J.) "Oppression – Reducing Canadian Corporate Law to a Muddy Default" (2016) 47 Ottawa Law Review 123.

(with Nicholls, C. C.) "Piercing the Corporate Veil in the Canadian Common Law Courts – An Empirical Study" (2015) 41 Queen's Law Journal 207.

(with Nicholls, C. C.) "Corporate Veil Piercing and Allocation of Liability – Diagnosis and Prognosis" (2015) 30 Banking and Finance Law Review 211.

(with Nicholls, C. C.) "Piercing the Corporate Veil Reframed as Evasion and Concealment" (2015) 48 University of British Columbia Law Review 401.

Book Review of Sister Wives, Surrogates and Sex Workers: Outlaws by Choice? by Angela Campbell, Canadian Journal of Women and the Law, Vol. 28, No. 3 (2016).

Book Review of *Appealing to Justice: Prisoner Grievances, Rights and Carceral Logic* by Kitty Calavita and Valerie Jenness (*British Journal of Criminology*, 2016).

Journal Articles

The Right to Maximum Prisoner Liberty?" (2016) 26 Criminal Reports (7th) 245–250

"Judging a Joint Submission: Comparing the US and Canada on the Judicial Role in Plea Bargaining" (2016) 32

Criminal Reports (7th) 22-30

"Easy Prisoner Cases" (2015) 71 Supreme Court Law Review (2d) 235-262

Other Scholarly Activities to be Included in the Research Report

Member, Law Society of Upper Canada 2002.

David Allgood Professor, Queen's University, Faculty of Law, Business Law Program Fall 2016.

ERIK KNUTSEN

Books

(with Stempel) Stempel & Knutsen on Insurance Coverage, 4th ed (WoltersKluewer: 2015).

(with Walker et al.) *The Civil Litigation Process: Cases and Materials*, 8th ed (Emond Montgomery Publications, 2015).

Journal Articles

"Patchwork Contextualism in the Anglo-Canadian Law of Insurance Policy Interpretation: Implications for the Law of Liability Insurance" (2015) 68 Rutgers University Law Review 415.

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Patchwork Contextualism in the Anglo-Canadian Law of Insurance Policy Interpretation: Implications for the Law of Liability Insurance" (Paper delivered at the Camden School of Law's Centre for Risk and Responsibility).

Other Scholarly Activities to be Included in the Research Report

Academic Program Coordinator for the National Judicial Institute's Civil Law Program, 2016.

KATHLEEN LAHEY

Books

The Alberta Disadvantage: Gender, Taxation, and Income Inequality (Edmonton, AB: University of Alberta Parkland Institute, 2015).

Equal Worth: Designing Effective Pay Equity Laws for Alberta (Edmonton, AB: University of Alberta Parkland Institute, 2016).

(with Pham Thu Hien) Gender Equality and Taxation in Vietnam (Hanoi, VN: UN Women, 2016).

Book Chapters

"Women and Taxation" in Dan Hind, ed, *The Greatest Invention: Tax and the Campaign for a Just Society* (Oxford, UK: Tax Justice Network, 2015).

Journal Articles

"Uncovering Women in Taxation: The Gender Impact of Detaxation, Tax Expenditures, and Joint Tax/Benefit Units" (2015) 52:2 Osgoode Hall Law Journal 429.

Book Reviews, Editorials and Media Commentary, and Other Publications

Numerous op-eds and media interviews, 2015/2016.

"Childcare expenses: Of pivotal economic importance in this election", Juris Diction (6 October 2015).

Reports and Studies for Government and Governmental Institutions

"Women in Skilled Trades and Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics (STEM) Occupations", Brief submitted to the House of Commons Standing Committee on the Status of Women, Parliament of Canada, Ottawa, 5 May 2015.

"Individual Communication concerning discrimination against women by Canada in taxation and benefits laws", filed under the United Nations Committee on the Status of Women Communications Procedure, Human Rights Section, UN Women, 1 August 2015. (This complaint is under review, and has also been forwarded to ECOSOC)

"Tax Reform for Timor-Leste – A New Value-Added Tax?", Submitted to the Government of Timor-Leste on behalf of United Nations Women, February 2016.

"Gender-based Analysis and Gender Budgeting: Urgency, Institutional Structure, Scope, Indicators, and Accountability Issues", Brief presented and submitted to the Standing Senate Committee on Human Rights, Parliament of Canada, Ottawa, 28 September 2016.

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Taxing Women as Individuals: The Difference Equality can Make" (Paper delivered at the Conference of Feminist Legal Studies Queen's, Faculty of Law, Queen's University, Kingston, 7 March 2015).

"Gender Justice and Tax Justice" (Paper delivered at the International Strategy Meeting of the Center for Economic and Social Rights, Lima, Peru, 29 April 2015).

"Gender Equality, 'Taxing for Growth,' and Income Inequalities" (Paper delivered at the Funding Democracy Summit of the Public Service Association of Canada, Ottawa, 16 June 2015).

"Tax/Transfer Policy and Sex Equality: What Australia, Canada, and the UK should Learn from Experience" (Paper delivered at the Workshop of the Tax Transfer Policy Institute and the Gender Institute, Australian National University, Canberra, 4 November 2015).

"Taxing for Equality: Uncovering the Gender Impact of Tax and Benefit Policies" (Paper delivered at the Meeting convened by Ministry of Finance, Thailand, and UN Women, Bangkok, Thailand, 17 November 2015).

"Taxation and Gender" (Paper delivered at the Conference of the Parkland Institute, University of Alberta, Edmonton, 21 November 2015).

"Taxing for Gender Equality: Gender Impact of Fiscal Policies at Macro, Meso, and Micro Levels" (Paper delivered at the Macroeconomic Expert Roundtable of the UN Women East and Southern Africa Region, Nairobi, Kenya, 7 December 2015).

"Mapping Economic Gender Gaps and Strategies for Closing Them" (Paper delivered at the International Women's Day Conference of Feminist Legal Studies Queen's, Kingston, 27 February 2016).

"Transforming Taxation to achieve Gender Equality by 2030" (Paper delivered at the Seminar of the United Nations AsiaPacific Region, Bangkok, 19 February 2016).

"Tax Justice and Tax Theory: Designing and Evaluating Gender-Equal Tax Systems" (Paper delivered at the Symposium of St. Antony's College, University of Oxford, 3 May 2016).

"Gender Responsive Budgeting: Taxation and Fiscal Policies" (Paper delivered at the three-day training school of Viet Nam National Institute of Finance, Ministry of Finance Viet Nam, Embassy of Canada, and UN Women, Hanoi, VN, 11-12 May 2016).

"Fiscal Reform Options for Timor-Leste: Gender and Poverty Implications" (Paper delivered at the Workshop of Rede Feto and UN Women, Dili, Timor-Leste, 19 May 2016).

"Getting to Sex Equality in Alberta: The Role of Taxes, Expenditures, and Policy Development" (Paper delivered at the Workshop of the Women's Centre of Calgary, Alberta, 31 May 2016).

"Achieving Economic Security for Women in Alberta: The Role of Taxes, Expenditures, and Policy Development" (Paper delivered at the Symposium of the Canadian Congress of Learned Societies, University of Calgary, Alberta, 1 June 2016).

"Women, Taxation, Equality, and the Transnational" (Paper delivered at the Panel of International Sociolegal Feminisms [CRN38] and Gender, Development, and Fiscal/Economic Policy [IRC19], Law and Society Association Conference, New Orleans, 3 June 2016).

"Gender and Taxation in the EU – From Taxing for Growth to Taxing for Sex Equality" (Paper delivered at the Conference of the European Parliament Greens/EFA, Brussels, 29 June 2016).

"Economic Gender Equality in Canada: Market, Care, Tax, and Benefit Issues and Solutions" (Paper delivered at the Meeting of the Federal-Provincial-Territorial Ministers Responsible for the Status of Women, Edmonton, Alberta, 15 September 2016).

"Human Rights, Gender Equality, Poverty, and Taxation" (Paper delivered at the Conference of the NYU Law School Human Rights Clinic, New York, 22 September 2016).

"Using Human Rights Laws to combat Gender Inequalities, Poverty, and Income Inequalities in Fiscal Laws" (Paper delivered at the Closed roundtable of the NYU Law School Human Rights Clinic, New York, 24 September 2016).

"Gender, Anti-Corruption, and Tax Administration in Africa" (Paper delivered at the Conference on Gender and Tax in Africa of the International Centre for Tax and Development, Accra, Ghana, 9 November 2016).

"Gender Budgeting in the AsiaPacific Region: Opportunities and Challenges" (Paper delivered at the Meeting of the National Institute of Financial Management, Government of India, and UN Women, Jaipur, India, 9 December 2016).

Presentation to Judicial, Governmental or Legislative Bodies

"Women in Skilled Trades and science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics (STEM) Occupations," (brief presented to the House of Commons Standing Committee on the Status of Women, Parliament of Canada, Ottawa, 5 May 2015).

"Gender-based Analysis and Gender Budgeting: Urgency, Institutional Structure, Scope, Indicators, and Accountability Issues" (brief presented to the Standing Senate Committee on Human Rights, Parliament of Canada, Ottawa, 28 September 2016).

Editorial Positions

Editor in Chief, Monograph publishing FLSQ Arctic/Northern Women conference papers (with Cambridge Scholars, publication in process).

Reviews of Scholarship

Numerous articles for high impact journals peer-reviewed.

Other Scholarly Activities to be included in the Research Report

Canadian Bar Association and Section on Sexual Orientation and Gender Identities (SOGIC).

Co-chair, SOGIC Survey Project Advisory Committee (collaborating with SSHRC-funded research project on SOGI in the legal profession).

Co-chair, Law and Society Association International Legal Feminisms Collaborative Research Network (#38) (with Ann Mumford, King's, and Asa Gunnarsson, Umea).

Collaborator, FemTax International (network of feminist legal policy specialists on all continents working toward formation of a formal and funded research network activities).

Conferences Organized

Co-organizer (with Bita Amani), Feminist Legal Studies Conference, "Women and Tax Justice at Beijing+20: Taxing and Budgeting for Sex Equality", Queen's University, 6-7 March 2015.

Co-organizer (with Ann Mumford (King's) and Asa Gunnarsson (Umea)), Law and Society Conference, "International Legal Feminisms", stream of panels presented by LSA Collaborative Research Network #38, Seattle, June 2015.

Co-organizer (with Bita Amani), Feminist Legal Studies Conference, "Gender, Wellbeing and the Politics of the Imagination: Law, Culture, Compassion", Queen's University, Faculty of Law, 26-27 February 2016.

Co-organizer (with Ann Mumford (King's) and Asa Gunnarsson (Umea)), Law and Society Conference, "International Legal Feminisms", stream of panels presented by LSA Collaborative Research Network #38, New Orleans, June 2016.

NICOLAS LAMP

Journal Articles

"The Club Approach to Multilateral Trade Lawmaking" (2016) 49 Vanderbilt Journal of Transnational Law 107.

"Value and Exchange in Multilateral Trade Lawmaking" (2016) 4 London Review of International Law 7.

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"The Future of Trade Lawmaking among the Big Five" (Paper delivered at the American Society of International Law - International Economic Law Interest Group Biennial Meeting, Georgetown University, Washington, DC, 30 September-1 October 2016).

"Completion of the Legal Analysis by the WTO Appellate Body – Lessons for an Appeal Tribunal of an International Investment Court" (Paper delivered at the Adjudicating Trade and Investment Dispute: Between Isolation and Interaction, PluriCourts, Oslo, 25-26 August 2016).

"Moral Principles and Legal Techniques: International Trade and Climate Change Lawmaking in Comparative Perspective" (Paper delivered at the Fifth Annual Junior Faculty Forum for International Law, New York University School of Law, New York, 27-29 June 2016).

"Moral Principles and Legal Techniques: International Trade and Climate Change Lawmaking in Comparative Perspective" (Paper delivered at the Sixth International Four Societies Conference, Waterloo, 21-22 July 2016).

"Narrative and Legal Technique in Multilateral Trade Lawmaking" (Paper delivered at the 3rd Bi-Annual Osgoode-Toronto Junior Faculty Forum, University of Toronto, Toronto, 5 May 2016).

"Are Clubs the Answer? Plurilateralism, Preferential Trade Agreements, and the Future of Multilateral Trade Lawmaking" (Paper delivered at the WTO at 20 Conference, Harvard Law School, Cambridge, 27-29 April 2016).

Presentations at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Key Issues in the Trans-Pacific Partnership Agreement" (delivered at the Ontario Bar Association Roundtable Discussion, Toronto, 13 January 2016).

"Emerging Issues in International Economic Law Pertaining to Trade" (delivered at the CIGI Informal Discussion, Waterloo, 4 February 2016).

"Megaregionalism after the TPP" (delivered at a Workshop at NYU School of Law, New York City, 29 November 2016).

Awards and Honours

Stanley M. Corbett Award for Teaching Excellence, Law Students' Society, Queen's University, Faculty of Law, 2015-2016.

Conferences Organized

Organizer (in cooperation with ELSA International and the help of three JD students), ELSA Moot Court Competition on WTO Law, "All-American Regional Round", Queen's University, 2-6 March 2016.

MARY-JO MAUR

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Costs in Family Law – Entitlement & Quantum" (Paper delivered at the National Family Law Program, St. John's NFLD, July 2016).

"Determining Costs Quantum in Ontario Family Litigation: The Utility of Tariffs & Grids" (Paper delivered at the Ontario Family Law Rules Committee, 2 April 2016).

Presentations at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

Co-Chair at the LSUC Annual Family Law Summit, Toronto, 30-31 March 2015.

Co-Chair at the LSUC Annual Family Law Summit, Toronto, 11-12 April 2016.

Reviews of Scholarship

Peer review of articles for Lakehead Law Journal.

NANCY MCCORMACK

Books

(with Papadopoulos and Cotter) *The Practical Guide to Canadian Legal Research*, 4th ed (Toronto: Carswell, 2015).

(with Bueckert) The Annotated Federal Interpretation Act (Toronto: Carswell, 2016).

Book Chapters

"Mapp v. Ohio, 367 U.S. 495 (1961)" in *Privacy Rights in the Digital Age* (Encyclopedia) (Amenia, NY: Grey House Publishing, 2015) 343.

Journal Articles

"Bills Sent by Mistake: Canada's Bill C-479 (2014) and the Long History of Sending the Wrong Version of a Bill From One House of Parliament to the Other" (2015) 9 Journal Of Parliamentary And Political Law 307.

Book Reviews, Editorial and Media Commentary, and Other Publications

"Canada's Criminal Justice System Has 'Lost its Way' According to its Supreme Court" (2016) 24:3 Australian Law Librarian 84.

"Debtor-Creditor Law" (2015) 41:1 Canadian Law Library Review 21.

"Quebec Becomes the First Province to Implement Physician-Assisted Dying" (2016) 24:1-2 Australian Law Librarian 40.

"Book Review: The Law-Making Process, Seventh Edition", American Association of Law Libraries Spectrum Blog (August 22, 2016), online: http://www.aallnet.org/Blogs/spectrum-blog/61734.html.

"Like to bake? Canada's Supreme Court Okays Medical Marijuana Cookies", American Association of Law Libraries Spectrum Blog (3 December 2015), online: http://www.aallnet.org/Blogs/spectrum-blog.

"Canada's Niqab Debate: In the Midst of a National Election, the Federal Court Weighs in" (2015) 23:3-4 Australian Law Librarian 172.

"Social Media, the Law and Breastfeeding in Public" (2015) 23:2 Australian Law Librarian 116.

"Canada's Supreme Court and the Long Gun Registry: A Sad Victory" (2015) 23:1 Australian Law Librarian 50.

"Future Library: Unfortunately, You Won't Live Long Enough to See It", American Association of Law Libraries Spectrum Blog (26 June 2015), online: http://www.aallnet.org/Blogs/spectrum-blog>.

"Canada's Supreme Court rules Mandatory Sentences Unconstitutional", 19:9 AALL Spectrum 2 (1 July 2015), online: American Association of Law Libraries, online: http://www.aallnet.org/mm/Publications/spectrum/spectrum-online/Canada-News-2.html.

"Edward Snowden and Canada's Anti-terrorism Bill C-51" (2015) 22:4 Australian Law Librarian 232.

"News from North of the Border: Physician-Assisted Suicide and Canada's Supreme Court", 19:4 AALL Spectrum 3 (February 2015), online: http://www.aallnet.org/mm/Publications/spectrum/Spectrum-Online/Canada-News.html.

Presentations Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

Keynote address delivered at the New Law Librarians' Institute (NLLI), University of Ottawa, 12-16 June 2016.

Editorial Positions

Book Review Editor, Canadian Law Library Review, May 2013 – Ongoing.

Faculty Editor, Queen's Law Journal, 2015.

Other Scholarly Activities to be included in the Research Report

Faculty Advisor for the Canadian Guide to Legal Style.

Worked with students in Professor Jacoba Lilius' Human Resource Management class (Masters of Industrial Relations) on a project involving conducting a job analysis, November 2015.

American Association of Law Libraries, AALL Spectrum Blog published by AALL, blogger, 2015.

American Association of Law Libraries, AALL Spectrum, columnist, 2015.

Australian Law Librarians Association, Australian Law Librarian Journal, columnist.

CHERIE METCALF

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"The Evolution of Aboriginal Title in Canada: A Law & Economics of Property Perspective" (Paper delivered at the Canadian Law & Economics Association Conference, U of T Law, Toronto, Ontario, September 2016).

(with Jonathan Nash) "Institutions & Information: Public Perception of Climate Change Information provided by Government vs. the Market" (Paper delivered at the Midwestern Law & Economics Association Conference, Emory Law School, Atlanta, Georgia, September 2016).

(with Jonathan Nash) "Institutions & Information: Public Perception of Climate Change Information provided by Government vs. the Market" (Paper delivered at the Society for Environmental Law & Economics Conference, Faculty of Law, University of Texas at Austin, Texas, May 2016).

(with Jonathan Nash) "Institutions & Information: Public Perception of Climate Change Information provided by Government vs. the Market" (Paper delivered at the American Law & Economics Association, Annual Conference, Harvard Law School, Cambridge, Massachusetts, May 2016).

Presentations Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"The Legal Rights of Private Landowners and Developers to Resist Government Regulation" (Panelist at the Cityscapes Conference, Yale Law School, April 2016).

Reviews of Scholarship

Peer review of articles for Journal of Comparative Law, Journal of Law & Courts (University of Chicago).

Peer review of research grant application, Israel National Science Foundation.

Referee, Tenure and Promotions Committee, Faculty of Law, University of Toronto.

Other Scholarly Activities to be Included in the Research Report

Member, Law Society of Upper Canada.

Member of Executive Board (Co-Treasurer (2015-2016); Co-Vice President (2016-2017)), Canadian Law & Economics Association.

Member, American Law & Economics Association.

Member, Society for Empirical Legal Studies.

Member, Society for Institutional and Organizational Economics.

WANJIRU NJOYA

Book Chapters

"The Contract of Employment, Corporate Law and Labour Income" in Mark Freedland, ed, *The Contract of Employment* (Oxford UK, Oxford University Press, 2016).

"The EU Framework of Information and Consultation: Implications for Trades Unions and Industrial Democracy" in A. Bogg, C. Costello and ACL Davies, eds, *Research Handbook on EU Labour Law* (Edward Elgar Publishing, 2016).

Editorial Positions

Editorial Board, Industrial Law Journal (Oxford University Press).

Other Scholarly Activities to be Included in the Research Report

Research Associate, Centre for Business Research, University of Cambridge.

Member, Industrial Law Society.

Member, Institute of Employment Rights.

Member, Society of Legal Scholars.

BRUCE PARDY

Books

Ecolawgic: The Logic of Ecosystems and the Rule of Law (Fifth Forum Press, 2015).

Journal Articles

"Not Good or Bad but Different: Free Markets, Subjective Preferences, and Labels for Genetically Modified Foods" (2016) 29 Journal of Environmental Law and Practice 347.

"The Unbearable Licence of Being the Executive: A Response to Stacey's Permanent Environmental Emergency" (2015) 52 Osgoode Hall Law Journal 1029.

"Towards an Environmental Rule of Law" (2015) 17 Asia Pacific Journal of Environmental Law 163.

Presentations Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Head Starts and Extra Time: Academic Accommodation on Post-secondary Exams and Assignments for Cognitive and Mental Disabilities" (delivered at Lakehead University, Thunder Bay, September 2016).

"Environmental Law versus The Rule of Law" (delivered at the Runnymede Society Debate, Bora Laskin School of Law, Lakehead University, Thunder Bay, September 2016).

"The Oxford Union Debate on Climate Change" (delivered at the University of Oxford, May 2016). https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLOAFgXcJkZ2ys-c5ONHGzEjHmEVSH90kY

"The Inevitability of Property" (delivered at the Property and Law Symposium, Institute of Liberal Studies, Ottawa, April 2016).

"There's No Such Thing as Public Interest: A Discussion About *Ecolawgic: The Logic of Ecosystems* and the Rule of Law" (delivered to Officials at Environment Canada, Gatineau, Quebec, March 2016).

"The Legitimacy of the Welfare State: Governments in Pursuit of Public Good" (delivered at the Runnymede Society Debate, University of Toronto Faculty of Law, March 2016).

"Debate on Social and Economic Rights" (delivered at the Runnymede Society Debate, Queen's University Faculty of Law, March 2016).

"Property: Environmental Hero or Villain?" (delivered at the Institute of Liberal Studies, University of Ottawa, February 2016).

"Book launch of *Ecolawgic: The Logic of Ecosystems and the Rule of Law*" (featuring Justice Grant Huscroft and Professor Jason MacLean, Queen's Law, January 2016).

"A Betrayal of Its Own Ideology: The Canadian Government's Refusal to Label Genetically Modified Foods" (delivered at The Journal of Environmental Law and Practice's 5th Biennial Conference

'Après...le Déluge': Future Directions for Environmental Law and Policy in Canada, Kananaskis Alberta, June 2015).

"Destined to Fail? Groundwater Management in Canada" (Commentator at Security Underground: Financing Groundwater Mapping and Monitoring in Canada, Munk School of Global Affairs, Program on Water Issues, May 2015).

"Water and the Myth of Sustainable Development" (delivered at the Water Environment Association of Ontario, Queen's Chapter, March 2015).

PATRICIA PEPPIN

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Off-Label Drug Use: Prescribing, Promoting and Understanding in an Uncertain Environment" (Paper delivered at the International Academy of Law and Mental Health Congress, Sigmund Freud University, Vienna, Austria, 14 July 2015).

"Off-Label Prescribing and the Standard of Care: Efficacy and Safety Perspectives" (Paper delivered at the National Health Law Conference, Future of Health Technology and Research Panel, University of Ottawa, 21 November 2015).

Other Scholarly Activities to be Included in the Research Report

Member, Scientific Committee, International Academy of Law and Mental Health.

Organizer, two five-speaker panels for the upcoming Congress of the International Academy of Law and Mental Health in Prague ("Knowledge and Vulnerability" and "Consent, Conscience and Capacity").

Review(s) of Scholarship

Peer review of article for the Alberta Law Review.

MICHAEL PRATT

Books

(with Berryman et al) Remedies: Cases and Materials, 7th ed (Emond Montgomery Publications, 2016).

Presentation to Judicial, Governmental and Legislative Bodies

"Damage to Property and the Problem of Betterment" (delivered at the National Judicial Institute, Vancouver, British Columbia, May 2016).

Editorial Positions

Editorial Board, Law and Philosophy.

Reviews of Scholarship

Peer review of articles and book proposals for *Journal of the American Philosophical Association, Law and Philosophy, Oxford University Press.*

DARRYL ROBINSON

Book Chapters

"Serving the Interests of Justice: Amnesties, Truth Commissions and the International Criminal Court" in Cassese, Jessberger, Cryer & De, eds, *International Criminal Law* (New York: Routledge, 2016) 317.

(with Piragoff) "Article 30" in Triffterer & Ambos, eds, *The Rome Statute of the International Criminal Court,* 3rd ed (Munich/Oxford: CH Beck/Hart, 2015) 1111.

"Crimes Against Humanity: A Better Policy on 'Policy'" in Stahn, ed, *The Law and Practice of the International Criminal Court* (Oxford, UK: Oxford University Press, 2015) 705.

Journal Articles

(with MacNeil) "The Tribunals and the Renaissance of International Criminal Law: Three Themes" (2016) 110 American Journal of International Law 191.

"Inescapable Dyads: Why the ICC Cannot Win" (2015) 28 Leiden Journal of International Law 323.

Book Reviews, Editorial and Media Commentary, and Other Publications

"Feeling A Way Forward for International Justice – ICC, Africa and the World", *EJIL: Talk!* (22 November 2016).

"Take the Long View of International Justice", EJIL: Talk! (24 October 2016).

"The Mexican War on Drugs and the Boundaries of Crimes Against Humanity", EJIL: Talk! (23 May 2015).

Reports and Studies for Government and Governmental Institutions

(with deGuzman, Jalloh and Cryer) "Amicus Curiae Brief of Professors Robinson, deGuzman, Jalloh and Cryer on Crimes Against Humanity (Cases 003 and 004)", Submitted to the Extraordinary Chambers in the Courts of Cambodia, 17 May 2016.

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Methodological Challenges of Criminal Law Theory in International Criminal Law" (Paper delivered at Leiden University, The Hague, The Netherlands, 10 June 2015).

"What is the Underlying Theory of Crimes Against Humanity?" (Paper delivered at Australian National University, Canberra, Australia, 13 October 2015).

Presentations at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Ironies of Critical Approaches to International Criminal Law" (delivered at the Conference on Oxford University Handbook on International Criminal Law, Pace University, White Plains, New York, 13 April 2015).

"Violence in Mexico and the Boundaries of Crimes Against Humanity" (Keynote Speech delivered at the Centro de Investigación y Docencia Económicas, Conference on Crimes Against Humanity: The Case of Mexico, Mexico City, Mexico, 16 April 2015).

"Situating IHL in Other Fields of Law" (delivered at the ICRC Workshop on Teaching International Humanitarian Law, Quebec City, Canada, 21 May 2015).

"A Better Conversation about International Criminal Law" (Keynote Speech delivered at the Conference 'ICL as Rhetoric? Exploring New Research Directions', Australian National University, Canberra, Australia, 16 October 2015).

"Teaching International Criminal Law" (delivered at the Conference, "ICL as Rhetoric? Exploring New Research Directions', Australian National University, Canberra, Australia, 16 October 2015).

"The Plural Foundations of Fundamental Principles" (delivered at the Conference "Pluralist Approaches to International Criminal Justice", Vrije Universiteit Amsterdam, Amsterdam, the Netherlands, 7 January 2016).

"Legitimacy of International Courts and the Question of Community" (delivered at the Legitimate Ambit of Domestic and International Criminalization Conference, Osgoode Hall Law School, Toronto, Canada, 1-3 April 2016).

"The Promise of International Criminal Law" (delivered at the Canadian Council on International Law Conference, Ottawa, Canada, 4 November 2016).

"Sex Crimes, Crimes Against Humanity and Command Responsibility: Developments and Boundaries" (delivered at the Case Matrix Network panel at the ICC Assembly of States Parties, The Hague, The Netherlands, 18 November 2016).

Presentation to Judicial, Governmental and Legislative Bodies

"Africa and the International Criminal Court" (delivered at the House of Commons Human Rights Caucus Panel, Ottawa, Canada, 13 December 2016).

Editorial Positions

Member, Editorial Committee, Journal of International Criminal Justice.

Member, Editorial Committee, Criminal Law Forum.

Member, Editorial Board, Transitional Justice Review.

Reviews of Scholarship

Peer review of articles for the Journal of International Criminal Justice, Criminal Law Forum, Leiden Journal of International Law, Transitional Justice Review, International Studies Review.

Other Scholarly Activities to be included in the Research Report

Instructor "International Law in Theory and Practice" at Global Affairs Canada (February 2015, October 2015, October 2016).

Produced online recorded lecture for continuing professional development, by the Philippe Kirsch Institute.

Advisory Council, Institute for International Peace and Security Law, University of Cologne.

Advisory Board, Case Matrix Network.

DONALD STUART

Books

(with Coughlan) Learning Canadian Criminal Law, 13th ed (Toronto: Carswell Thomson Reuters, 2015).

(with Tanovich and Dufraimont) *Evidence: Principles and Problems,* 11th ed (Toronto: Carswell Thomson Reuters, 2015).

(with Quigley) Learning Canadian Criminal Procedure, 12th ed (Toronto: Carswell Thomson Reuters, 2016).

Annotations, Short Articles and Case Comments

Annotation of R. v. O'Hara-Salmon (2015) 16 CR (7th) 167.

Annotation of R. v. Blair (2015) 16 CR (7th) 379.

Annotation of *R. v. Newman* (2015) 16 CR (7th) 53.

Annotation of *R. v. Lilgert* (2015) 16 CR (7th) 346.

Annotation of Carter v. Canada (A.G.) (2015) 17 CR (7th) 5.

Annotation of *R. v. Goleski* (2015) 17 CR (7th) 55.

Annotation of *R. v. Schmaltz* (2015) 17 C.R. (7th) 281.

Annotation of *R. v. Campione* (2015) 17 C.R. (7th) 381.

Annotation of *R. v. Evans* (2015) 18 CR (7th) 40.

Annotation of *Henry v. B.C.* (A.G.) (2015) 18 CR (7th) 342.

"Widening the Public Confidence Ground to Deny Bail Will Worsen Deplorable Detention Realities" (2015) 19 CR (7th) 337.

Annotation of *R. v. Tinker* (2015) 20 CR (7th) 175.

Annotation of R. v. Dang (2015) 21 CR (7th) 87.

Annotation of R. v. Bengy (2015) 21 CR (7th) 105.

Annotation of R. v. Evans (2015) 21 CR (7th) 135.

Annotation of *R. v. White* (2015) 21 CR (7th) 390.

Annotation of R. v. Ahmed-Kadir (2015) 22 CR (7th) 3.

Annotation of Wilson v. B.C. (2015) 23 CR (7th) 45.

Annotation of *R. v. Neville* (2015) 23 CR (7th) 222.

Annotation of *R. v. Hill* (2015) 23 CR (7th) 226.

Annotation of *R. v. Berger* (2016) 24 CR (7th) 174.

Annotation of R. v. Appulonappa (2016) 24 CR (7th) 387.

Annotation of *R. v. Diamond* (2016) 25 CR (7th) 284.

Annotation of *R. v. Ting* (2016) 26 CR (7th) 4.

Annotation of *R. v. Johnston* (2016) 26 CR (7th) 148.

"Ghomeshi: Dangers in Overreacting to this High Profile Acquittal" (2016) 27 CR (7th) 47.

Annotation of R. v. F(T) (2016) 27 CR (7th) 66.

"Pragmatism and Inconsistency from the Supreme Court on Mandatory Minimums" (2016) 27 CR (7th) 245.

Annotation of R. v. McGuffie (2016) 28 CR (7th) 245.

Annotation of *R. v. Pino* (2016) 28 CR (7th) 270.

"Saeed: A Pragmatic, Limited Police Power to Take Penile Swabs Without a Warrant" (2016) 29 CR (7th) 51.

Annotation of R. v. Villaroman (2016) 30 CR (7th) 225.

Presentation to Judicial, Governmental and Legislative Bodies

Several Presentations to the Department of Justice re: Criminal Justice reform.

Editorial Positions

Editor-in-chief, Criminal Reports.

Editor-in-chief, NJI Criminal Essentials e-letter.

Reviews of Scholarship

Peer review of articles for Canadian Bar Review, Queen's Law Journal.

Approximately five tenure or promotion assessments.

Approximately 20-30 student reference letters, mostly to support clerkship or Crown Attorney applications.

JEAN THOMAS

Book Chapters

"Our Rights But Whose Duties? Reconceptualizing Rights in an Era of Globalization" in Scolnicov, ed, Boundaries of State, Boundaries of Rights: Human Rights, Private Actors, and Positive Obligations (Cambridge, UK: Cambridge University Press, 2016).

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Reasons, Coercion, and Force: The Paradoxical Character of Sanctions on a Social Account of Law" (Paper delivered at the Sanctions Workshop at the Edinburgh Legal Theory Workshop, University of Edinburgh, 4 June 2016).

Reviews of Scholarship

Book Manuscript Review for Oxford University Press.

Peer review of articles for Philosophy, Politics, and Economics, Journal of Law and Equality.

Other Scholarly Activities to be included in the Research Report

Member, Organizing Committee for the Law and Philosophy Workshop (oversee the organization each year and solicit, evaluate, and select the papers to be presented).

Conferences Organized

Co-organizer (with Chris Essert), Law and Philosophy Workshop, Queen's University, 17-18 June 2016.

GRÉGOIRE WEBBER

Book Chapters

"On the Loss of Rights" in G. Huscroft, B.W. Miller, and G. Webber, eds, *Proportionality and the Rule of Law:* Rights, Reasoning, Justification (New York: Cambridge University Press, 2014).

"Introduction" in G. Huscroft, B.W. Miller, and G. Webber, eds, *Proportionality and the Rule of Law: Rights, Reasoning, Justification* (New York: Cambridge University Press, 2014).

Journal Articles

"Loyal Opposition and the political constitution" (2016) Oxford Journal of Legal Studies, forthcoming (published online August 2016).

"The Question Why and the Common Good" (2016) Jurisprudence, forthcoming (published online November 2016).

"Asking why in the study of human affairs" (2015) 60 American Journal of Jurisprudence 51.

Book Reviews, Editorial and Media Commentary, and Other Publications

"Gregoire Webber: "Una Constitución debe ser del pueblo, por el pueblo y para el pueblo", Interview by Editor, *Pulso* [Chile] (26 April 2016).

"Grégoire Webber y proceso constituyente: "La gente tiene que reconocer a la nueva constitución como la válida"", Interview by Editor, *Pulso* [Chile] (23 September 2015).

"The Two Party System Is Imperfect, but More Effective", *The New York Times: Room for Debate* (9 September 2015).

"Our nine-person amending formula" *The National Post* (29 June 2015) (online title: "Changing the constitution is easy — if you're a Supreme Court Justice").

"The Current System Holds Parties and Candidates to Account", *The New York Times: Room for Debate* (6 May 2015).

"The Charter Party and the work of Parliament", IRPP Policy Options: Perspectives Blog (27 January 2016).

"Past, present, and justice in the exercise of judicial power", Judicial Power Project Blog (5 November 2015).

"The remaking of the Canadian constitution", Constitutional Law Group Blog (1 July 2015).

(with Graham Fee) "Convention wisdom and the Human Rights Act", Constitutional Law Group Blog (15 June 2015).

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Past, present and justice in the exercise of judicial responsibility" (Paper delivered at Constitutional Dialogue: What's in the metaphor?, Princeton University, April 2016).

"Past, present and justice in the exercise of judicial responsibility" (Paper delivered at the 6th Annual Conference on Emerging Issues in Canadian Public Law, University of Ottawa, May 2016).

"The Puzzle of a Right to Justification" (Paper delivered at the International Workshop on Exploring Structures of Justification and Proportionality in Contemporary Constitutional Law: Methods Against Injustice, University of Amsterdam, January 2016).

"Common good and the principle of subsidiarity" (Paper delivered at the Facultad de Derecho, Pontificia Universidad Católica de Chile, September 2015).

"On common good in the thought of John Finnis" (Paper delivered at the Law and the Culture of Liberty conference, James Madison Program, Princeton University, May 2015).

"Absolute rights and proportionality" (Paper delivered at the Workshop on proportionality, Harvard Law School, March 2015).

"Asking why in the study of human affairs" (Paper delivered at the Jurisprudence Discussion Group, University of Oxford, February 2015).

"Asking why in the study of human affairs" (Paper delivered at the Faculty seminar, Department of Philosophy, McMaster University, February 2015).

"Asking why in the study of human affairs" (Paper delivered at the Dean's Lecture, Faculty of Law, Queen's University, February 2016).

Presentation at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

Katharina Nieswandt "Authority and Interest in the Theory of Right" (Commentary delivered at the Legal Philosophy Workshop, University of Edinburgh, June 2015).

Awards & Honours

Meritorious Service Medal, granted by the Governor General of Canada, December 2015.

Senior Visiting Fellow, Department of Law, London School of Economics and Political Science.

Canada Research Chair in Public Law and Philosophy of Law.

Representative of Canada, International Association of Constitution Law Executive Committee. Invited to be a member of the roster of contributors for *Policy Options*, July 2015.

Invited to the Analytical Legal Philosophy Conference, April 2016.

Editorial Positions

Associate Editor, Constitutional Systems of the World monograph series, Hart Publishing.

Editorial Committee Member and Joint Book Reviews Editor, Modern Law Review.

Consulting Editor, Canadian Journal of Law & Jurisprudence, April 2015 - Ongoing.

Joint Faculty Advisor (with Jean Thomas), Queen's Law Journal.

Reviews of Scholarship

Peer review of articles for Modern Law Review, Oxford Journal of Legal Studies, Canadian Journal of Law & Jurisprudence, Law & Philosophy, University of Toronto Law Journal, Law Quarterly Review, Jurisprudence.

Referee for manuscript submissions for Cambridge University Press, Oxford University, Hart Publishing, Routledge.

Conferences Organized

Co-organizer (with Geoffrey Sigalet), Constitutional Dialogue, Princeton University, April 2016.

Organizer (with comments by John Gardner, Les Green, and Chris Essert), Book launch for Jean Thomas, *Public Rights, Private Relations*, Queen's University, Fall 2015.

JACOB WEINRIB

Books

Dimensions of Dignity: The Theory and Practice of Modern Constitutional Law (Cambridge, UK: Cambridge University Press, 2016).

Book Reviews, Editorial and Media Commentary, and Other Publications

Book Review of Why Law Matters by Alon Harel (2016) 29 Canadian Journal of Law & Jurisprudence 267.

Book Review of *The Age of Dignity: Human Rights and Constitutionalism in Europe* by Catherine Dupré, (8 July 2016) online: http://www.iconnectblog.com/2016/07/book-review-jacob-weinrib-on-catherine-dupres-the-age-of-dignity-human-rights-and-constitutionalism-in-europe>.

Papers Delivered at Scholarly, Professional or Law Reform Conferences

"Sovereignty as a Right and as a Duty" (Paper delivered at the Conference on Kant, Rights, and the State, Department of Philosophy, University of Oxford, Merton College, UK, 24 September 2016).

"Dimensions of Dignity" (Paper delivered at the Invited Seminars in Constitutional Theory, Faculty of Law, University of Oxford, Trinity College, UK, 23 May 2016).

Reviews of Scholarship

Peer review of articles for Philosopher's Imprint, Law and Philosophy, Queen's Law Journal.



Queen's | Law

Queen's University Faculty of Law Macdonald Hall, 128 Union St. Queen's University Kingston, ON, Canada K7L 3N6

Email: lawresearch@queensu.ca Web: http://law.queensu.ca SSRN: http://ssrn.queenslaw.ca Twitter: @QLaw_Research